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NEWS HEADLINES DETAILS 
Advice to mango growers 
Business Recorder ,28th July 2014 

MULTAN: Agriculture experts have advised growers to get soil and water analyzed from laboratory 
before mango nursery sowing while soil having pH value ranging from 5.5 to 7.5 is considered suitable 
for the purpose. Farmers must have knowledge of the combination of minerals, food, and pH value of 
the soil to take appropriate decisions for nursery growth, says a release issued by the media liaison 
unit of the Punjab agriculture department on Monday. 
July-Aug is the best period for mango nursery growth. Before sowing, well rotten animal waste 
fertilizers be applied to the levelled land. Eight to ten trollies of this fertilizers along with ten bags of 
SSP and two bags SOP per acre be applied and then the field be irrigated. Narrow walkways be 
maintained within the field for transportation of nursery saplings and application of agronomic practices 
by hand. Small drains be maintained after every two rows for irrigation. Healthy seed be utilized for 
healthy nursery and an acre of nursery can produce 35000 to 40000 saplings. Mango stones be sown 
together in a way that each stone is connected to the other. Then the seed be covered with a 3-5 
centimeter layer of well rotten farm yard manure or animal waste fertilizers. The rows be irrigated after 
every two to three days. Saplings start budding out after ten days and the process continues for 
another ten to eleven days. The saplings be shifted to nursery as soon as they attain the greenish 
look, however, those which get their stone detached should be destroyed. Before shifting, the sapling 
be detached from the soil by cutting the thick root by five to seven centimeter below the stone. The 
plant to plant and row to row distance be maintained at 25-30 centimeters. And, a space of 60-70 cm 
be left empty after every four rows to enable farmers perform grafting. Water requirements of the 
nursery be taken care of properly. The dried, weaker or diseased plants be removed and replaced by 
healthier ones. Weeds be removed through hoeing by hand, however, farmers should be cautious that 
they should not damage the mango saplings' roots during this process. 

Non-textile exports flat in 
FY14 
Daily Dawn,27th July 2014 

ISLAMABAD: Export of non-textile products remained stagnant at $11.40 billion during the last fiscal 
year compared with $11.42bn a year ago. The overall drop in exports from these sectors was due to 
decline in exports of cement, gur, etc. A commerce ministry official said a support package for the nine 
value-added pro-ducts in the non-textile sector has already been approved. Under this package cash 
subsidies would be given to cut the cost of production of leather, footwear, sports goods, surgical, 
engineering goods, furniture, meat and meat products, fish products and cutlery sectors. The products 
whose exports surged during FY14 included petroleum products, carpets, sports goods, and leather 
products. There was a massive year-on-year growth in export of petroleum products to $721.364 
million from $28.337m. The export of carpets, rugs, etc grew by 2.29 per cent, while that of sports 
goods by 7.13pc year on year. Foreign sales of footballs, which had been in decline for the last few 
years, jumped by 35.70pc. Pakistan has emerged as the main supplier of soccer to the 2014 FIFA 
World Cup in Brazil. A Sialkot-based manufacturer that had complied with standards by upgrading its 
manufacturing facility led the surge in football exports. The export of tanned leather witnessed a 
growth of 10.11pc in 2013-14. Leather products export also increased by 10.73pc, while export of 
leather garments rose by 7.33pc. Export of gloves also witnessed an increase of 19pc during the 
period under review. Export of footwear swelled by 13.71pc, mainly driven by 17.53pc growth in export 
of leather footwear. The growth in leather manufacturers and footwear was mainly driven by 
preferential market access to the European Union markets under GSP+ scheme. Export of surgical 
goods and medical instruments went up by 10.57pc and engineering goods by 10.58pc. Year-on-year 
export of gur declined by 52.93pc, cement 11.77pc, handicraft 61.74pc, and jewelry 72.44pc. In the 
food basket, the export of rice witnessed an increase of 12.51pc as its value reached $2.162bn in 
2013-14 as against $1.922bn over the corresponding period of last year. Of these, the export of 
basmati rice rose by 9.10 pc while export of non-basmati rice increased by 14.32pc. Export of meat, 
oil, fish, pulses, vegetables, and fruit also went up during the year under review 

Revenue body creates 
Rs14.5 billion tax demand 
The News,26th July 2014 

ISLAMABAD: The Federal Board of Revenue generated tax demand of Rs14.5 billion by conducting 
audit of selected 32,355 cases of influential individuals and giant companies, The News learnt on 
Friday. The massive audit exercise has so far earned the tax machinery Rs785 million. “We expect 
that the pending cases at different levels, including tribunals and courts, will be disposed off during the 
current fiscal year and Rs14.5 billion will be collected,” a senior official at the FBR said. The holding of 
audit, the official said, has now become a permanent feature in the FBR as efforts are underway to 
promote tax compliance culture in the country. Less than 0.8 million file tax returns in Pakistan – which 
is pathetic given the size of the country’s population, he said. The narrowed tax base should be 
broadened to meet the increasing fiscal requirements. An official document revealed that the tax 
machinery had set August 15 as deadline for the field formations to accomplish the auditing of entire 
41,727 selected cases. The FBR has so far conducted the auditing of 78 percent cases whereby it 
generated tax demand of Rs14.560 billion. In the case of audit, the creation of demand is not much 
important but placing deterrence is a crucial task, which will help tackling the tax evasion in Pakistan. 
The tax revenue department conducted the last auditing over a decade ago. The FBR had started the 
audit exercise after the introduction of Universal Self-Assessment Scheme during the rule of 
Musharraf. But, the auditing scheme was put on hold, resulting into massive tax evasion. In view of the 
fiscal imbalances, the government has no option but to increase tax to gross domestic product ratio. 
Although the FRB had selected 41,727 cases for audit for the tax year 2012, it could not conduct audit 
on 4,151 cases because of disputes on jurisdictions. Therefore, the revenue department set a 
deadline for the settlement, said an official communication. Meanwhile, short training courses for 
auditing officers were arranged simultaneously at Islamabad, Karachi and Lahore and the second 
batch of officers had undergone training recently. 
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Punjab eyes 10m cotton 
bales from 5.6m acres 
Daily Dawn,25th June 2014 

LAHORE: Punjab has been able to sow cotton on 5.67 million acres this season, 227,000 acres more 
than last year’s figure, and it hopes to get closer to 10 million bales. Out of total 5.67 million acres, 
only 13 per cent was sown what is termed as early crop. The rest 87 per cent was sown after May 15 
– regular sowing period for the crop. “The farmers are now avoiding early sowing for two reasons,” 
says Abad Khan from central Punjab district of Chunian. The crop was still yielding between 40 to 50 
maunds, depending on the weather conditions. It was not worth 10-month long tendering of the crop. 
Thus the early sowing is now almost out of vogue now.” The regular crop, which makes 87 per cent of 
the total area in the province, is better for everyone, says Mujahid Matila. It leaves over a million acre 
for other crops, which the early crop was consuming for the last few years. This year, even regular 
crop was delayed by almost three to four weeks because of delayed harvesting of wheat and then 
prolonged dry and hot spell. Both these factors have now turned positive for the crop. Firstly, it took 
boll formation time out of the hot and dry period that otherwise could have led to massive shedding or 
drying of bolls. Luckily, the wet spell has now started, wiping out water deficit and leading to ample 
supplies – both from canals and skies. “But this early onset of wet cycle might create its own 
problems,” fears a cotton growers, Aslam Sukhera from Pakpatan. The early crop suffered attack from 
white fly and now Jassid and army worm are threatening the crop because of hot and humid weather. 
All these pests are part of the crop cycle in Pakistan and farmers, by and large, now know how to deal 
with them. 

SBP monetary policy 
Daily Dawn,23rd July 2014 

The most important part of the State Bank of Pakistan’s monetary policy announcement on July 19 
was not the fact that the discount rate was maintained but the statement that growth in investment had 
fallen and that the investment to GDP ratio had declined. As the SBP pointed out, the reduction in 
development expenditure will result in a decline in productive capacity which, in turn, could lead to an 
increase in inflationary pressures when demand picks up significantly and the binding production 
constraints limit supplies. The reduction in development expenditure will also lead to employment 
issues for the educated, as well as for other sectors of the population. The government needs to 
ensure continuous increase in real development expenditure and cuts in unnecessary and wasteful 
expenditure, including the VIP culture, if the country is to progress. 

Rs.558mn to be spent for 
vegetables, pulses 
produce 
Business Recorder,22nd July 2014 

MULTAN: A sum of Rs558.87 million will be spent under two projects for increasing the produce of 
vegetables and pulses in Punjab. An amount of Rs410.87 million will be spent on the project to 
enhance vegetables production while another Rs148 million for pulses, assistant director agriculture 
information Naveed Asmat Kahlon said in a meeting with progressive growers on Tuesday. The 
project for vegetables production, besides others, would mainly focused on enhancing production of 
potato, garlic, tomato and chilli. Kahlon said that vegetables and pulses are an important part of our 
daily menu and launch of the project to increase their production would not only help bring food 
security but would also cut our bill on import of these items. The two projects would help, to some 
extent, meet the food requirements of the growing population, he added. Kahlon said that the pulses 
project was launched because most of the growers consider pulses unimportant and usually select 
substandard land for their cultivation. He said that production of pulses, considered to be a high 
nutritional value food after meat, can be enhanced by adopting modern technology, balanced 
application of fertilizers and removal of weeds. He said that farmers would undergo training and media 
would be utilized to convey modern production technology to them. He said that Chief Minister's 
Kitchen Gardening project was already being executed successfully and the two new projects would 
ensure higher production of quality vegetables and pulses suitable for human health and their growth, 
increase income of farmers and above all would contribute to strengthening the national economy 

SBP maintains discount 
rate at 10 percent 
The News,20th July 2014 

KARACHI: The State Bank of Pakistan (SBP) On Saturday maintained the discount rate at 10 percent 
for the months of July and August, restating its fear that slippages in prudent policies and reforms 
implementation could depress growth. The board has also decided to publish the summary of minutes 
of the monetary policy proceedings of the board meeting in four weeks in order to make the 
proceedings of the central board of directors’ meeting transparent. 
Ashraf Mahmood Wathra, governor of the SBP, unveiled the monetary policy statement at a press 
conference after the meeting of the SBP’s central board of directors. Wathra said economic conditions 
are definitely better than a year ago, but a detailed assessment of the economy shows some 
uncertainties. Despite challenging security conditions and the energy shortages, the GDP grew by 4.1 
percent in FY14, he said. However, investment expenditures as a percent of GDP have declined, 
which indicates erosion in the economy’s future productive capacity. But there are some silver linings 
in the clouds; more increase in foreign flows and foreign exchange reserves and surge in export 
receipts, the economy could be on the sustainable path. He emphasized on the need to carry on the 
reforms for achieving positive developments and protracted stability. The governor admitted that the 
agriculture sector underperformed over the last fiscal year. The central bank has taken a number of 
policy measures to improve the performance of this most important sector of the economy in a very 
short span of time, he said. “The central bank is offering different incentives to the farmers such as 
crop loan insurance. It has increased the agricultural credit from more than Rs300 billion target in 
FY14 to Rs500 billion for the current fiscal year,” he said. “Pakistan will achieve a decent growth in the 
agriculture sector during FY15,” he added. According to the SBP governor, Pakistan’s population is 
growing at a faster pace and youth is adding to it. “Therefore, given the existing rate, the country’s 
economy needs to grow at six percent, but unfortunately, we are still far away from it,” he said. The 
panel of governor and the monetary policy head rejected the IMF stance that there is a lack of 
independence among the SBP’s central board of directors in the formulation of the monetary policy. 
“The SBP act stipulates full autonomy and power to the central board of directors and executive 
committee of the monetary policy in setting interest rates,” the governor said. “Many commentators 
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raised fingers on the SBP’s independence of the formulating of the monetary policy due the surge in 
the fiscal borrowings from the SBP. The real issue is not the policy formulation, but to exercise it,” said 
Hamza Ali Malik, head of monetary policy at the SBP. Some economists said the central bank is 
running economy on ifs and buts and not in a hurry to cut interest rates now. Wathra told newsmen 
that the average CPI inflation in FY14, 8.6 percent, was in single-digit for the second consecutive year. 
For FY15, the SBP expects average CPI inflation to remain in the range of 7.5 percent to 8.5 percent. 
“However, international oil price uncertainty and unanticipated price shocks owing to turmoil in the 
Middle East pose risks to the inflation outlook,” he said. The SBP governor said that the bank is 
effectively managing market sentiments by supplementing the monetary policy stance with calibrated 
liquidity operations in the interbank market, adding that this has contributed in achieving stability in the 
foreign exchange market and in building foreign exchange reserves. This has also facilitated the shift 
in banks’ investment from T-bills to PIBs, improving domestic debt maturity profile of the government. 
Despite significant injections by the SBP, appetite for liquidity remained sufficiently high in the market, 
he said, adding that it resulted in higher short-term interest rates, making the rupee liquidity more 
expensive. “This reduced pressure on exchange rate as it discouraged speculative holdings of foreign 
exchange and made trade financing through foreign currency deposits held by banks more attractive, ” 
said Wathra. He said that a significant reduction in government borrowings from the banking system is 
contributing towards low inflationary expectations and has provided necessary space to the private 
sector to borrow from the banking system. However, persistent energy shortages and deteriorating 
security conditions hint towards some risks to credit demand. The SBP governor maintained that 
sustainability of lower government borrowings from the banking system, including SBP, is contingent 
upon further reduction in the fiscal deficit and continuation of external financing, adding that 
government needs to watch the fiscal position of FY15 i.e. the revenue side cautiously. Wathra told the 
audience that the growth in domestic debt during FY14 had decelerated to 14.5 percent, which was 
significantly lower than the average growth of around 27 percent during the last three years. “This 
bodes well from the point of view of country’s risk perception and could help in attracting investment in 
the economy.” He reminded the audience that the increase in external borrowings since February 
2014 had provided a much needed respite and short term stability to the balance of payments position. 
These foreign inflows resulted in a capital and financial account surplus of $6.1 billion which 
comfortably financed the current account deficit of $2.6 billion and led to a significant increase in 
SBP’s foreign exchange reserves. By 4th July, SBP’s foreign exchange reserves have increased to 
$9.6 billion. He said that the increase in SBP’s foreign exchange reserves brought about a shift in 
sentiments in the foreign exchange market and stabilized the exchange rate. “Moody’s Investors 
Service has revised the outlook on Pakistan’s foreign currency government bond rating to stable from 
negative.” 
According to the SBP governor, the impetus of positive sentiments together with continuation of IMF 
program and government’s privatization plan is expected to result in further strengthening of the 
external position in FY15. However, sustaining this trend in the medium-term, especially in the post-
IMF program years, would require additional efforts and reforms. 

ADB acknowledges Pak 
growth rate at 4.1pc 
The News,19th July 2014 

ISLAMABAD: The Asian Development Bank (ADB) said on Friday that Pakistan’s growth for the fiscal 
year that ended in June 2014 was surprisingly at the higher side – 4.1 percent as compared to the 
bank’s forecast at 3.4 percent. The supplement of Asian Development Outlook (ADO) 2014 inserted 
the gross domestic product growth figure of 4.1 percent, which was officially claimed by the 
government of Pakistan. The controversy over GDP growth figure further deepened recently when the 
International Monetary Fund in its latest report forecast GDP growth in the range of 3.3 percent for the 
last fiscal year (2013-14). The Ministry of Finance had to come forward to explain that it was a ‘typo 
error’, which was also conveyed to the IMF. Pakistan Bureau of Statistics (PBS), which made 
commitment to release quarterly GDP growth figures, had preferred not to release the growth figures 
for the third quarter (Jan-March), due on July 1, 2014. This raised suspicion on the credibility of the 
GDP growth figures. Many economists opined that had the GDP growth figures of third quarter been 
released, the overall growth would have come down to below four percent of GDP. However, 
according to ADO 2014, developing Asia remains on track toward steady growth in 2014 despite 
slower-than-expected growth in the United States in the first quarter. The ADB forecast 6.2 percent 
growth in 2014 and 6.4 percent in 2015 for the region’s 45 developing economies. “Developing Asia as 
a region continues to perform well,” said ADB Deputy Chief Economist Juzhong Zhuang. “The pace of 
the growth moderation in the People’s Republic of China is in line with our expectations, while the 
stage is set for India to pursue reform that could unlock its growth potential.” The major industrial 
economies are anticipated to expand by 1.5 percent this year, a downward revision from 1.9 percent 
forecast in April’s ADO 2014. Japan’s robust first quarter performance has somewhat offset softer US 
growth, while the euro area has generally met expectations. In East Asia, quarterly growth in China 
met ADB expectations with steady consumer demand, targeted government measures to stabilize 
investment and a pickup in external demand in the second quarter of 2014. Both retail sales and 
industrial production have been picking up pace. Overall, China is on track to meet ADO 2014 
forecasts of 7.5 percent growth in 2014 and 7.4 percent in 2015. Improving prospects in India have 
buoyed South Asia’s growth outlook somewhat. The new government—the first to hold a single-party 
majority in the lower house since 1984—outlined a 10-point plan to revive the Indian economy, 
prioritizing infrastructure and investment reforms, faster resolution of inter-ministerial issues, efficient 
policy execution and policy stability. While detail on the structural reforms remains limited, it is 
expected that greater political certainty will support a pickup in infrastructure investment. The ADB 
maintains its growth forecast at 5.5 percent for the fiscal 2014 but upgrades its FY2015 forecast by 0.3 
percentage points to 6.3 percent as anticipated reform bears fruit. Nepal’s growth was seeing a strong 
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finish to its fiscal year. 
Overall, South Asia’s 2014 forecast is nudged up 0.1 percentage points to 5.4 percent. The improved 
outlook in India pushes up the sub-regional forecast for 2015 from 5.8 percent to 6.1 percent. The 
outlook for Southeast Asia has softened as growth prospects falter in Indonesia, Thailand, and 
Vietnam. In Indonesia, first quarter 2014 growth slowed to 5.2 percent as soft external demand, low 
commodity prices, and the temporary ban on select mineral exports undermined the recovery of net 
exports. Thailand’s economy contracted by 0.6 percent in the first quarter as the political deadlock 
affected domestic demand and tourism. Vietnam’s growth forecast has been slightly adjusted to 
account for the effect of tensions with China on economic activities, including recent factory riots. The 
2014 forecast for the sub-region is downgraded by 0.3 percentage points to 4.7 percent. As the factors 
slowing growth in 2014 are expected to be temporary, the forecast growth of 5.4 percent in 2015 has 
been maintained. Growth in Central Asia is gradually moderating, with many economies affected by 
the deteriorating outlook of the Russian Federation. Revised projections reflect weaker-than-expected 
performances in Kazakhstan, Kyrgyz Republic and Uzbekistan so far in 2014. Aggregate growth 
projections for the region are revised down to 6.3 percent in 2014 and further to 6.1 percent in 2015 
from 6.5 percent forecast for both years in ADO 2014. A devastating tropical storm in Solomon Islands 
and weaker-than-expected indicators for Palau and Timor-Leste are holding back growth in the Pacific. 
Overall, Pacific GDP is expected to grow 5.2 percent in 2014, a 0.2 percentage point decline from the 
ADO 2014 forecast. The pace of growth is expected to soar to 13.2 percent in 2015 led by a one-time 
growth surge in Papua New Guinea from its first full year of liquefied natural gas exports. The Asian 
Development Outlook is ADB’s main economic forecasting product. It is published each April with an 
update published in September and brief supplements published in July and December. 

Pakistan to export rice, 
wheat to Iran 
The News,18th July 2014 

ISLAMABAD: Pakistan will give basmati rice or wheat to Iran against the electricity dues of over $100 
million the former needs to pay to the latter against the import of electricity, an official told The News 
on Thursday. In the presence of United Nations sanctions, it is not possible for Pakistan to pay dollars 
to Iran. Tehran has shown keen interest to import of basmati rice from Pakistan in return of electricity 
export. These issues have been discussed in an inter-ministerial meeting chaired by the Finance 
Minister Ishaq Dar on facilitating Pakistan-Iran trade, within the ambit of UN sanction on Iran, said the 
official. Finance Secretary Dr Waqar Masood told that NTDC (National Transmission Dispatch 
Company) was willing to clear the outstanding dues of Iran on account of supply of electricity to border 
areas. In this regard, commerce ministry is taking appropriate steps for commodity exchange. It was 
further informed that Iran had already laid down transmission lines up to their border for possible 
power supply to Gwadar and adjoining towns. In the meeting, it has been highlighted that there are 
many items, which can be traded with Iran as the said items that (non-prescribed items) do not fall 
under jurisdiction of the UN sanctions. However, banks are hesitant for transactions. In the meeting, it 
has been decided to carve out the mechanism for trade of non-prescribed items through banks. 
Secretary Commerce informed the finance minister consultations are already at advanced stage for 
the supply of basmati rice and wheat to Iran on account of commodity exchange. He also informed 
that Iran had recently lifted ban on mango import from Pakistan and the gesture had set the pitch for 
enhanced barter trade. Masood briefed the participants on the decisions made in the last meeting held 
on July 5, 2014 and progress made so far. He said that in consultation with all the stakeholders, there 
were avenues, which could be followed for trading with Iran on non-prescribed items and through non-
sanctioned entities. The finance minister directed the concerned ministries and departments to resolve 
the outstanding issues immediately and remove impediments in order to exploit full potential of 
bilateral trade. He mentioned about putting on fast track all the pending issues for resolution in or 
before the Joint Economic Commission to be held soon. The finance minister said that during the 
Prime Minister’s visit to Iran, both the sides had reaffirmed their commitment that while remaining 
within the ambit of UN sanctions, mutual trade and cooperation would be enhanced with barter trade 
and commodities exchange mechanism. “We need to build mutual confidence to overcome the 
impediments in barter trade and commodity exchanges facilities enabling the two countries to benefit 
from their proximity and neighborhood,” he said. 

Exports of sports goods 
increase by 7.49pc 
Business Recorder,17th July 2014 

ISLAMABAD: Recently ended fiscal year recorded an increase of 7.49 per cent in the exports of 
sports goods whereas it increased by 50.83 per cent in May 2014 over May 2013. The data released 
by Pakistan Bureau of Statistics (PBS) showed that the sports goods worth $324.697 million were 
exported during July-May (2013-14) compared to the exports of $302.082 million in July-May (2012-
13). The major contribution in rise of sports goods are footballs, which increased by 36.12 per cent 
during the period under review compared to the last year. As per data, the football exports reached to 
$176.014 million in 2013-14 compared to the exports of $130.261 million during the last year. 

PTC earns Rs8.2bn  
Daily Dawn,16th July 2014 

KARACHI: Pakistan Tele--communication Company (PTC) announced consolidated profit after tax 
(PAT) at Rs8.2 billion for the first half 2014 (1H2014). The profit translated into earnings per share 
(eps) at Rs1.62 and represented improvement of 4.4pc over the PAT at Rs7.9bn and eps at Rs1.54 in 
the corresponding period of the previous year. The PTC board which came up with first big ticket 
corporate result for the season on Tuesday also announced an interim cash dividend at Re1 per 
share. Analyst Zoya Ahmed at AKD Securities stated that the PTC earnings were “in line with our 
expectations”. In 2QCY14 alone, PTC posted PAT at R3.9bn (eps: Rs0.76). During the latest half year, 
the company revenues increased by 4.7pc to Rs68.5bn while cost of sales surged to Rs42.5bn. 
Resul-tantly, gross margins imp-roved by 1pps to 37.3pc. “We attribute increase in revenues to the 
growth in cellular and broadband subscribers with major increase in EVO wireless segment”, analyst 
Muhammad Tahir Saeed at Topline Securities observed. Moreover, other income increased by 3.4pc 
to Rs2.5bn while financial charges decreased by a substantial 30pc to Rs1.2bn. Zoya commented that 
sales for the company rose by 5pc YoY to Rs68.5bn in 1HCY14, led by broadband primarily, aided by 
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the corporate segment. Further-more, gross margins rose by 70bps to 37.2pc versus 36.5pc in the 
same period last year. “However, 2QCY14 profits depicted a sequential decline likely due to lower 
international traffic”, the analyst said. 

Banking sector disburses 
Rs389b agriculture credit 
in FY 2013-14  
The Nation,14th July 2014 

LAHORE - The banking sector has disbursed agri credit of around Rs389 billion in fiscal year 2013-14, 
surpassing the revised target of Rs380 billion, provisional statistics say. 
Governor SBP Ashraf Mahmood Wathra said that SBP has long been making efforts to enhance the 
flow of credit to agriculture; resultantly, the agricultural disbursements registered steady growth and 
rose to Rs 333 billion in FY 2012-13 from Rs 169 billion in FY 2006-07 recording an annual growth of 
over 10 percent. The revised target for 2013-14 was set at Rs. 380 billion which was rather 
challenging for both SBP and banks which was however not only met but superseded. Briefing the 
annual meeting of the Agricultural Credit Advisory Committee held at SBP, with Finance Minister 
Ishaque Dar in the chair, Governor SBP Ashraf Mahmood Wathra said the government has a keen 
interest and high commitment to upgrade this vital sector of the economy, which is essential for 
achieving the broader national objectives of rapid economic growth and alleviation of poverty.  He 
announced that central bank has set Agriculture Credit Disbursement Target of Rs500 billion for 2014-
15 to facilitate growth in agricultural production. Referring to the indicative target for 2014-15 of Rs 500 
billion assigned by the Government, he expressed that “we, as a banking community, gladly accept it 
as a challenge and are fully committed to accomplish this ambitious target”. He further elaborated that 
while SBP has developed a strategy to achieve this target, however, this will require high level of 
commitment from banks’ Board of Directors and their top management. The Governor requested the 
national and provincial government representatives to give their assurance and commitment to provide 
all kinds of support to the banking industry, especially agriculture lending banks for smooth operations. 
He also urged upon banks that this is a high time to play a meaningful role in the achievement of 
national goals of growth and development by channeling adequate financial resources to the 
agriculture sector. The Governor also pointed out that the share of banks’ credit to agriculture is 
around 5.7% of their total advances and the total outreach is to just over 2.15 million borrowers as 
against 8.3 million farm households in the country. This indicates ample room for enhancement of 
agriculture portfolio by the banks. Further, according to estimates, only 35 to 40 percent credit 
requirement of agricultural sector is being met by the formal banking system while the remaining is 
fulfilled through non-institutional credit sources. Finance Minister who later joined the occasion said 
that the key to improving agriculture productivity is access to high yielding inputs and markets and 
most importantly the access to credit whenever it is needed. Therefore, keeping in view the vital role of 
agriculture in ensuring food security, reducing poverty, generating economic growth and 
complementing the industrialization as most of our industries acquire major input from agriculture 
sector the government is committed to develop a sustainable & profitable agriculture sector. It has 
been decided to establish a National Food Security Council for this purpose. The council will be 
responsible for ensuring policy coordination across provinces and relating to productivity 
improvements, market reforms, value addition and prices that ensure stable incomes for farmers. 

SBP sets agriculture loan 
target at Rs500bn  
Daily Dawn,13th July 2014 

LAHORE: The State Bank of Pakistan (SBP) has assigned the scheduled banks with the task to 
disburse Rs500-billion agriculture credit during this fiscal year. A decision to this effect was taken on 
Saturday at the annual meeting of the Agricultural Credit Advisory Committee (ACAC), presided over 
by SBP Governor Ashraf Mahmood Wathra at Lahore Banking Services Corporation (BSC) of the 
central bank. Heads of agricultural departments of 31 scheduled banks attended the meeting, which 
was also briefly joined by Finance Minister Ishaq Dar. Quoting provisional figures, the SBP governor 
said around Rs389bn had been disbursed by June 30, 2014, thus surpassing the revised target of 
Rs380bn set for the 2013-14. Referring to central bank’s initiatives for improving access to finance to 
the farming community, Wathra said agricultural disbursements grew steadily and rose to Rs333bn in 
FY2012-13 from Rs169bn in FY2006-07, growing by more than 10 per cent every year. “We, as a 
banking community, gladly accept the indicative target for 2014-15 of Rs500bn assigned by the 
government and are fully committed to accomplish it,” the SBP governor said. “The SBP has 
developed a strategy to achieve the target but this will require high level of commitment from banks’ 
board of directors and their top management,” he said while requesting the federal and provincial 
governments to support the banking industry, especially agriculture lending banks. Urging banks to 
play a meaningful role to achieve national goals of growth and development by channeling adequate 
financial resources to the agriculture sector, he pointed out that the share of banks’ credit to 
agriculture has been around 5.7pc of their total advances and the total outreach just over 2.15 million 
borrowers as against 8.3m farm households in the country. “This indicates ample room for banks to 
enhance agriculture portfolio. Further, according to estimates, only 35 to 40pc credit requirement of 
agricultural sector is being met by the formal banking system while the remaining is fulfilled through 
non-institutional credit sources. “Agriculture sector is an essential component accounting for around 
20pc of GDP and employs nearly half of the labour force. The sector directly supports three-quarters 
of the population and contributes a large share of foreign exchange earnings to the country,” said 
Wathra. Meanwhile, Dar assured the stakeholders that the federal government would proactively play 
its role to develop and transform the agriculture sector on sustainable footing. The government was 
committed to develop a sustainable and profitable agriculture sector keeping in view the vital role of 
agriculture in ensuring food security, reducing poverty, generating economic growth and 
complementing the industrialization, he said. It has been decided to establish a national food security 
council for ensuring policy coordination across provinces related to productivity improvements, market 
reforms, value addition and prices that ensure stable incomes for farmers. A package of incentives 
had already been approved by the government for the agriculture sector which includes credit 
guarantee scheme for small and marginalized farmers, enhancing the scope of CLI (credit life 
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insurance) premium reimbursement scheme up to 25 acres of land holding, livestock insurance 
scheme for all farmers getting financing for up to 10 cattle, initiating regulatory mechanism to establish 
a warehousing clearing system and receipt financing mechanism and incentives for processing 
industries of special areas like Makran division, Gilgit-Baltistan, Swat district and Fata regions. 

FBR directs tax units to 
plug sales tax leakages in 
steel sector  
The News,12th July 2014 

KARACHI: The Federal Board of Revenue directed the tax departments to monitor the capacity of 
transformers and the electricity usage of steel units for plugging the leakage of sales tax. FBR officials 
on Friday said that large taxpayers units (LTUs) and regional tax offices (RTOs) would obtain 
information regarding installed transformer capacity used for operating each steel unit and ensure 
installation of tamper – proof electricity meters. 
The officials said that the directives had been issued following the approval of money bill by the 
parliament where some changes had been introduced regarding the taxation of steel sector. For the 
steel melting and re-rolling units, which are being set up by sugar mills and other persons and who 
consume self-generated electricity using bagasse and other means, sales tax on their products cannot 
be recovered under special procedure through electricity bills issued by electricity distribution 
companies. In this regard a new rule 58Mb is inserted in Sales Tax Special Procedure Rules, 2007 
under which such units are required to pay sales tax in the normal sales tax regime at standard rate. 
The sales tax rate for other persons is under special regime, which was revised in the latest budget. 
Before the budget, steel melters and re-rollers were required to pay sales tax at Rs4 per unit of 
electricity, while ship breakers were required to pay sales tax at Rs5,862 per matric ton. The 
authorities considered that both the rates were much less than the standard rates of sales tax. 
Similarly, import of re-meltable scrap was subject to sales tax at Rs1m600 per metric ton, or five 
percent of its import value, which was fully adjustable against the sales tax payable by a steel-melter 
through electricity bill. However, to rationalize the tax structure for the steel sector, the FBR issued 
SRO 421 on June 04, 2014. Under the order, the rates of sales tax payable by steel melters and re-
rollers through their electricity bills was increased to Rs7 per unit of electricity. The rate of sales tax 
payable by ship-breakers enhanced to Rs6,700 per MT and sales tax on import of re-meltable scrap 
was also raised to Rs5,600 per MT with adjustment allowed only to extent of the quantity used in 
manufacturing. In addition, steel melters and re-rollers have been allowed to submit irrecoverable 
option by June 25 of each year to pay sales tax on ad valorem basis. The FBR evolved strategy to 
collect sales tax from steel sector in FY15 and directed the RTOs/LTUs to ensure that the electricity 
distribution companies, including K-Electric Limited, start charging sales tax at Rs7 per unit from steel 
melters and re-rollers from June 6, 2014. The tax department has also been directed to obtain option 
from steel melters/steel re-rollers for payment of sales tax on ad valorem basis and send the list of 
optees by July 15, 2014. The customs authorities have been directed to ensure collection of sales tax 
from ship-breakers and re-meltable scrap at the new rates. The director of WeBOC (web-based one 
customs) would create a facility in the system for auto-intimation of sales tax adjustment to be allowed 
to manufacturer steel melters. 

Govt restricts budget 
deficit at 5.7 per cent  
The Nation,12th July 2014 

ISLAMABAD - Failing to achieve other major economic targets, the incumbent government has 
successfully restricted budget deficit below the target as it remained at 5.7 percent of the GDP (Rs 
1482 billion) during previous financial year 2013-14. The government had set budget deficit target at 
6.3 percent of the GDP (Rs 1638 billon) during last fiscal year 2013-14. However, later, the 
government had agreed with the International Monetary Fund (IMF) to bring the deficit to 5.8 percent 
of the GDP (Rs 1508 billion). But, the government has brought down the deficit to 5.7 percent of the 
GDP apparently due to the foreign inflows like auction of Eurobond and $1.5 billion Saudi grant. “The 
budget deficit calculated at 5.7 percent of the GDP during previous fiscal year”, said Rana Asad Amin 
spokesperson and advisor of the Finance Ministry while talking to The Nation on Friday. However, he 
did not share further details regarding total revenue, expenditure and others. The government had 
missed the major economic targets during last financial year 2013-2014 that included GDP growth 
target, tax collection target, inflation target, trade deficit target and many others. However, the 
government has achieved the fiscal deficit target, which the Finance Minister Senator Ishaq Dar 
termed as ‘mother of all ills’. Meanwhile, Pakistan had assured the IMF that the deficit would be 
lowered from 5.7 percent of GDP to 4.8 percent of GDP during ongoing financial year 2014-15.The 
envisaged fiscal adjustment is underpinned by tax revenue measures amounting to 0.8 percent of 
GDP and further rationalisation of subsidies of 0.5 percent of GDP. These additional revenue efforts 
will ensure that the reduction in capital spending undertaken to address the tax revenue shortfall in 
FY2013/14 does not become permanent. It is worth mentioning here that the government had heavily 
relying on non-tax revenues and provincial budget surplus during last financial year to control the 
budget deficit. The Federal Board of Revenue (FBR) had failed to achieve the revised revenue 
collection target during previous financial year. The government had set revenue collection target at 
Rs 2475 billion for the last fiscal year, which later slashed to Rs 2345 billion owing to the poor 
performance of the tax department. However, the FBR was unable to achieve the revised target and 
government further reduced the target to Rs 2275 billion. But the tax department even failed to 
achieve this target by Rs nine billion, as FBR collected Rs 2266 billion during previous financial year 
2013-14. 
The Economic Survey 2013-14 stated Pakistan’s fiscal sector is confronted with challenges in the past 
on account of structural weaknesses in tax system. Consequently, the economy has witnessed low tax 
to GDP ratio. On the other hand expenditure overrun surpassed the revenue increase due to high 
interest payments, untargeted subsidies and less than expected revenues. However, during the 
current fiscal year, situation has started to improve on account of reform agenda initiated by the 
present government soon after coming into power in June 2013. 
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Record $15.8bn 
remittances in 2013-14  
Daily Dawn,11th July 2014 

KARACHI: The country received a record $15.83 billion in remittances from overseas Pakistanis in 
fiscal year 2013-14, an increase of 13.7 per cent over the previous year. The constantly increasing 
remittances have now become the second largest source of dollar inflows in the country after export 
proceeds. The details of remittances showed that overseas Pakistanis were sending more money 
back home for variety of reasons like rising inflation and price escalation in real estate sector. 
However, incentives given to banks on higher remittances played a key role. It was also observed that 
the number of skilled Pakistani professionals in the Middle East has increased thus remitting more 
foreign exchange to the country than unskilled manpower. The highest amount was sent from Saudi 
Arabia which touched $4.729bn, 30pc of the total remittances. Currency experts and dealers believe 
that high remittances during Ramazan could lead to a total $2bn alone in this month. The State Bank 
of Pakistan (SBP) said on Thursday that the country’s foreign reserves increased to $14.637bn for the 
week ending July 4. The foreign reserves held by SBP reached $9.602bn from $9.033bn the previous 
week, an increase of $569 million. This increase is mainly attributed to receipts of $556m from 
International Monetary Fund (IMF) under Extended Fund Facility (EFF). During the week, on account 
of external debt servicing and other official payments, SBP made payments of $78m from its reserves. 

KP govt to invest Rs7.5b in 
oil, gas sector  
The Nation,10th July 2014 

PESHAWAR - The Khyber Pakhtunkhwa government will invest Rs7.5 billion in oil and gas sector of 
the province. The decision was approved by a high-level meeting held under the chairmanship of Chief 
Secretary Khyber Pakhtunkhwa Amjad Ali Khan. The meeting was also attended by Secretary Energy 
and Power Sahibzada Saeed Ahmed, Secretary Finance Badshah Bukhari, Chief Executive KPOGCL 
Razi-ud-Din, MD Bank of Khyber and other officials. During the meeting, it was decided that at primary 
stage Rs7.5 billion investment would be made to utilise the natural resources of oil and gas located in 
two districts of Karak and Kohat. The investment will be made through Khyber Pakhtunkhwa Oil and 
Gas Company Limited (KPOGCL). The step will not only boost up provincial revenue but also 
employment opportunities will be generated. During the meeting, Secretary Energy & Power 
Sahibzada Saeed Ahmed termed the decision a historical move to expedite economics activities in the 
province. He stated that the natural resources of oil and gas located in Karak and Kohad districts will 
be developed through this investment. The oil and gas production and exploration through the 
investment of private sector will prove a landmark in boosting the economic position of the province. 
He said that drilling rig, sizimic data and recorders will be used for exploration and production of oil 
and gas reserves and investment will be made in this sector. Chief Secretary Amjad Ali Khan termed 
the investment in oil and gas sector will bring a revolutionary change in the province. 

Food imports fall 4.5 
percent to $3.7bn  
Business Recorder,9th July 2014 

ISLAMABAD: The food imports into the country witnessed decrease of 4.48 percent during the first 
eleven months of the fiscal year 2013-14 compared to the same period of last year. The overall food 
imports into the country were recorded at $3.753 billion in July-May (2013-14) compared to the imports 
of $3.929 billion in July-May (2012-13), according to the data of Pakistan Bureau of Statistics (PBS). 
The food products that witnessed negative growth in trade included tea, imports of which decreased 
from $350.539 million in 2013-13 to $272.101 million in 2013-14, showing a decrease of 22.38 
percent. Similarly, the imports of palm oil into the country decreased from $1,835.416 million to 
$1,671.281 million, showing fall of 8.94 percent while the imports of pulses (leguminous vegetables) 
decreased by 10.80 percent by going down from $302.374 million to $269.729 million. Meanwhile, the 
food products that witnessed positive growth in trade included milk, cream and milk food for infants, 
imports of which increased by 22.16 percent by going up from $121.337 million to $148.231 million. 
Imports of wheat (unfilled) increased from $6.836 million to $107.237 million, showing an increase of 
1468 percent whereas the imports of dry fruits increased by 25.17 percent, from $74.853 million to 
$93.691 million. 
According to the PBS data, the imports of spices increased by 29.14 percent by going up from 
$62.726 million to $81.005 million, while the imports of soybean oil increased by 10 percent from 
$74.023 million to $81.425 million. The sugar imports into the country during the period under review 
were recorded at $5.628 million against the imports of $4.378 million, showing an increase of 28.55 
percent. The imports of all other food products decreased by 6.73 percent by falling from $1,096.774 
million to $1,022.950 million, the data revealed. On the other hand, the food imports into the country 
during the month of May 2014 increased by 4.91 percent when compared to the imports of May 2013. 
The imports in May 2014 were recorded at $311.436 million compared to the imports of $296.871 
million in May 2013. On month-on-month basis, the food imports into the country decreased by 10.19 
percent in May 2014 when compared to the imports o f$346.754 million in April 2014. It is pertinent to 
mention here that the country's overall trade deficit narrowed by 5.66 percent during first 11 months of 
current fiscal year as exports expanded by 3.71 percent while imports witnessing negative growth of 
0.57 percent as compared to the same period of last year. On year-on-year basis, the trade deficit 
witnessed sharp decrease by 27.60 percent in May 2014 when compared to the deficit of the same 
month of last year. According to break up figures, the exports from the country during July-May (2013-
14) were recorded at $23.112 billion against the exports of $22.286 billion recorded during July-May 
2012-13. On the other hand, the imports into the country during the period under review were recorded 
at $40.777 billion against the imports of $41.011 billion during the corresponding period of last year. 

Potato price surges above 
Rs70 per kg  
The News, 8th July 2014 

KARACHI: The price of potatoes remains high at and above Rs70 per kilogramme in retail despite the 
fact that the government withdrew duties on the import of the vegetable and imposed duties on their 
export temporarily for three months – from May 01 to July 31, traders said on Monday. “The duties 
were withdrawn on imports and imposed on exports with the objective of providing the vegetable at 
Rs30 per kg in retail,” a trader quoted finance minister Ishaq Dar. An importer of the vegetable, who 
requested anonymity, expressed hope that the price would come down to the level of Rs50-55 per kg 
in retail in a couple of days when the imported potatoes from Bangladesh and China reach wholesale 
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and retail markets of Karachi. However, the import will not help bring the price down to Rs30 per 
kilogramme due to expensive imports. “A ship carrying 40 containers of potatoes from Bangladesh and 
China was berthed at Karachi Port on July 3,” the importer said, adding that this was the first 
consignment from the said two countries since the government withdrew the duties on imports. He 
maintained that the Singaporean ship was carrying 12 containers of Bangladeshi potatoes and 28 
containers of Chinese potatoes. “The ship came from Singapore and has potatoes from the two 
counties onboard, while each container is having 28 tonnes,” he said. The imported potatoes will reach 
local markets in the next two to three days and would help brining the prices down, he said, adding 
that Karachi ports have hardly cleared 200 tonnes imported potatoes since the ship berthed. Traders 
were importing potatoes from India by road via Wagah-Attari border, he said. Haji Shahjahan, 
president of Karachi Wholesale Market of Vegetables and Fruits, said that the reason of no decline in 
the commodity price was the low import of the vegetable in the previous two months. “Traders have 
hardly imported 25,000-26,000 tonnes of potatoes in the period when the government is collecting no 
duties on imports of the vegetable,” he said, adding that all the above-mentioned quantity of potatoes 
was imported from India. Moreover, the quality of imported potatoes was poor. “It is mostly decayed 
(black when cut into pieces), sweet and/or soft,” he said, adding that majority of the people were 
buying locally grown potatoes, expensive than the imported one. For the first time since duty-free 
potatoes were being imported in the country, the wholesale market received last night 10 to 12 
containers of potatoes from China, while the potato from Bangladesh was yet to arrive to the market. 
He said that the locally grown potatoes were available at Rs55 per kilogramme in wholesale retailers 
were selling at about Rs70 per kg. The Chinese potato is being sold at Rs45 per kg in wholesale, while 
Indian potato is being sold at Rs40 per kg in wholesale. Shahjahan said that the local potato was 
arriving from cold storage system, as it was off-season for potato production. “Traders are sending low 
quantity of potatoes these days to markets than they were sending before Ramazan started,” he said, 
adding that the Karachi wholesale market was receiving some 20 to 22 trucks of the vegetable as 
compared to 35-40 trucks before Ramazan. The wholesaler said the supply is cut short due to the 
closure of hotels, which make a significant use of potatoes in other than Ramazan days. He hoped the 
price may come done notably in August when potatoes from Kohat and Balakot start arriving to local 
markets. 

Delay in reforms hit 
investment, growth  
The Nation,7th July 2014 

ISLAMABAD - Pakistan’s investment and growth would continue to be hampered by delays in 
implementing key policy reforms, terrorist threats, street violence and urban criminal activity as the 
upcoming withdrawal of coalition forces from Afghanistan may have negative spillovers on security in 
border region. “Delays in the implementation of the reform agenda would impede investment and 
weaken growth prospects. Investment and growth continue to be hampered by terrorist threats, street 
violence, and urban criminal activity. The upcoming withdrawal of coalition forces from neighboring 
Afghanistan may have negative spillovers on security in the border region, said the International 
Monetary Fund (IMF)’s Staff Report on Pakistan. The IMF’s Staff Report was presented in the 
Executive Board’s consideration on June 27, 2014, following discussions that ended on May 12, 2014, 
with the officials of Pakistan on economic developments and policies underpinning the IMF 
arrangement under the Extended Fund Facility. The IMF’s Board meeting approved fourth tranche 
worth of $555.9 million for Pakistan. The report highlighted the economic situation till March 2014. The 
Fund once again reiterated that Pakistan’s economy grew by 3.3 percent against the government’s 
claim of 4.1 percent for the previous financial year 2013-14. Similarly, the country’s economy would 
grow by 4 percent against the government rate of 5 percent during ongoing fiscal year 2014-15. “SBP 
reserves have improved, boosted by bilateral inflows, including grants, Eurobond issue by the 
government, and official disbursements from development partners. These inflows contributed to an 
appreciation of the rupee by almost 7 percent against the dollar during the third fiscal quarter despite 
accelerated spot market purchases by the SBP. Despite these developments, the reserve position 
remains insufficient, covering less than two months of imports”, maintained the Report. The Report 
also stated average inflation is expected to reach about 8.8 percent in FY2013/14 before easing to 
around 8.1 percent next year, as inflation expectations will be anchored by prudent monetary policy 
and sustainable fiscal policy. The government has set budget deficit at 4.8 percent of the GDP. The 
consolidation is underpinned by tax policies that aim mainly to increase the tax base, including the 
initial steps to eliminate concessions granted through SROs and a further hike in the Gas 
Infrastructure Development Cess (GIDC) of around 0.2 percent of GDP. While tax revenue measures, 
at about 0.8 percent of GDP, remain in line with the effort envisaged under the programme, the lower 
revenue base (due to the underperformance in FY2013/14) will produce a lower tax-to-GDP ratio than 
envisaged in the programme. Nonetheless, the remainder of 3G licence receipts and a new 4G 
auction will compensate for this shortfall. The authorities are committed to additional permanent tax 
measures in FY2015/16 to further raise the tax-to-GDP ratio. On the expenditure side, the budget 
envisages that current spending will remain contained-including by further reducing electricity 
subsidies-in order to provide space for a stronger increase in capital spending and for a further 
significant increase in targeted support for the poorest under the Benazir Income Support Program 
(BISP). According to the Report, the government has planned to submit amendments to Anti-Money 
Laundering Act (AMLA) to Parliament by end-September 2014 (structural benchmark). In addition, by 
end-June 2014, the FMU should provide proper guidance to assist financial institutions and the FBR to 
detect abuse of the investment incentive scheme. The tax revenue performance in April suggests a 
significant shortfall from the original programme objectives. Moreover, revenues from 3G licences 
were also lowered than projected, which reduced non-tax revenues by about 0.15 percent of GDP. To 
address these shortfalls, the authorities are expected to continue to contain current spending to deliver 
savings of about 0.15 percent of GDP-mainly in non-energy subsidies and untargeted grants. The 
lower tax revenues entail lower transfers to the provinces, which will have to reduce provincial current 
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and capital spending to comply with agreed targets and generate additional savings. Provincial under 
spending which has been the norm in recent years-could fully cover the remaining fiscal shortfall to 
meet the year-end deficit target while providing room to avoid further reductions in the federal capital 
spending. According to the Report, the authorities continue with their plans to bring electricity tariffs to 
cost recovery levels. The National Electric Power Regulatory Authority (Nepra) finalised the 
FY2013/14 determination of electricity tariffs. Despite, lower fuel cost and reduced technical and 
distribution losses translating into lower determined prices. Nepra’s notification implied an increase in 
electricity tariffs by on average 4 percent, while eliminating subsidies on industrial, commercial, bulk, 
and residential consumers above 200kWh of monthly consumption. This tariff adjustment is expected 
to reduce the electricity subsidies to 0.5 percent of GDP in FY2014/15 from around 1 percent in the 
previous year. The IMF also proposed four new structural benchmark including steps to improve the 
SBP’s internal operations, Filling the vacancies in the Nepra Board (end-July 2014), Offering minority 
shares in UBL and PPL to domestic and international investors (end-June 2014); and approving an 
administrative order to consolidate the responsibilities of public debt management in the debt 
management office (end-September, 2014). Meanwhile, two structural benchmarks are to be modified: 
The benchmark on SRO reduction will be clarified to include in the FY2014/15 budget the elimination 
of tax exemptions and concessions granted through SROs for an amount consistent with the fiscal 
deficit reduction objective. The date for the submission of deposit insurance legislation will be modified 
to allow more time for technical assistance on the draft. 

60pc decline in carpet 
exports in six years  
Daily Dawn, 6th July 2014 

LAHORE: Hand-made carpet exports have witnessed a decline of more than 60 per cent during the 
last six years depriving almost 0.5 million people of their livelihood. “Scarcity of electricity, law and 
order, ever-soaring inflation, shortage of skilled workforce and high mark-up rate are to blame for 
hand-made carpets export decrease to $120 million from $300 million,” said Pakistan Carpet 
Manufacturers and Exporters Association (PCMEA) Chairman retired Major Akhtar Nazir Khan Cooki 
and Vice-Chairman (North Zone) Kamran Razi in a joint statement here on Saturday. They said the 
industry was in dire need of the government help, which could provide it some ad hoc relief on carpet 
export to revive the ailing industry, besides helping 0.5 million unemployed people to return to work. 
“The carpet sector cannot benefit from the duty-free access to the EU market under GSP Plus status 
unless the government restores zero-rated facility. A significant ratio of working capital of carpet 
exporters is already stuck-up in refund regime at a time when the carpetexport is declining,” said Mr 
Cooki. 

15.25pc increase in export 
of fishery products  
Business Recorder,5th July 2014 

KARACHI: There have been a 15.25 percent increase in the export of the fish and fishery products. 
This was stated in a press release of the Ministry of Ports and Shipping released by media cell here on 
Saturday. It said that in pursuance of the policies framed by the present government, the Minister for 
Ports and Shipping, Senator Kamran Michael, has laid emphasis on providing facilities to the Marine 
Fisheries Department which is working under the umbrella of Ministry of Ports and Shipping. This has 
started paying dividends to the nation, the exports of fish and fishery products has registered a gain of 
15.25% in value and in terms of quantity the exports have increased by 11.64% during the eleven 
months FY 2013-14 (i.e. July 2013 to May 2014). According to available details, the fish and fishery 
products valued at US$ 335.732 million have been exported during the said eleven months of FY 
2013-14 whereas it was US$ 291.301 million during the corresponding period of the previous FY 
2012-13. This was possible due to lifting of ban by the European Union after six years on fish and 
fishery exports which the present government has resolved through providing facilities to the sector on 
one end and on the other the European Union have also been approached and invited by the present 
government to witness their concerns removed by the Pakistani government. Similarly, the 
government stopped smuggling of fresh water fish to Afghanistan from Torkham border and made way 
for legal exports. 
The Ministry of Ports and Shipping has taken keen initiatives to resolve concerns of all quarters and 
Minister Kamran Michael remained very vocal and enthusiastic to resolve concerns faced by Pakistani 
fishermen. The Ministry is even working on the speedy transportation of perishable goods through sea 
being the most economical mode of transportation which will further strengthen exports of nation in 
future. 

Pakistan receives $556 
million in latest IMF 
tranche  
The Nation,4th July 2014 

KARACHI: Pakistan has received $556 million as the fourth installment of an International Monetary 
Fund (IMF) loan approved last year to bolster the country’s struggling economy. 
The fourth payment of the Extended Facility Fund (EFF) was released after an IMF team reviewed the 
economic performance of the country last month. “We have got the $556 million into our foreign 
exchange reserves now,” a State Bank of Pakistan spokesman confirmed. Pakistan was granted the 
$6.8 billion IMF bailout package last year to help the country achieve economic reforms, particularly in 
its troubled energy sector. Pakistan’s foreign exchange reserves stood at $7.8 billion before the EFF 
was approved but now they have doubled to $14.8 billion. Cash-strapped Pakistan, plagued by a 
bloody homegrown Taliban insurgency, is battling to get its shaky economy back on track and solve a 
chronic energy crisis that cripples industry. 

Pakistan imports 80,000 
tons dates in two months  
The News,3rd July 2014 

KARACHI: Pakistan is estimated to have imported up to 80,000 tons of dates in the previous two 
months to provide faithful the traditional fruit to break the fast at Iftar as the local crop has been 
delayed, traders said on Tuesday. “Pakistan imported 50,000 to 80,000 tons dates in the last two 
months,” Aziz, a trader at Khajoor Bazaar, adjacent to Lee Market, estimated. Other traders endorsed 
the import figure. Traders had to import such a huge quantity because the local crop was delayed. 
“Every year, traders started importing dates or accumulating them from local farms two months before 
the month of Ramazan,” he added. “The local crop was not available in as much quantity as needed. 
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New crop will start arriving into local markets from July-August from farms mostly located in 
Balochistan,” said the trader. The picking of the local fruit begins in July-August in Pakistan and ends 
in November. Whatever small quantity of local dates we have in the market are the carryover stock 
harvested the last year. “Pakistan will continue to import dates for Ramazan for another 20 to 25 years 
since the local produce would not be available in required quantity,” Aziz said. Usually, Pakistan 
imports dates from Iran and Iraq despite that the two countries are passing through troubled times. 
“We mostly import dates from Iran under the barter system, as trade in cash with the country is not 
allowed. Traders mostly exchange rice, mango, potato and tomato against dates,” he said. Replying to 
a question, another trader at the same market Sajid said that local dates of this season would be 
exported to US, UK, Canada and Germany, as traders had already gathered the required stock for 
Ramazan. “The importing countries make jam, jelly, ketchup and other value-added products from 
Pakistani dates,” he added. The most popular local dates are named Begum Jangi, Aseel, and 
Kaarba. All of the three varieties are harvested in Baluchistan. “Had we have local dates for Ramazan, 
we would have imported hardly 5,000 tons of dates,” Sajid said. 
“For rest of 10 months, traders would have imported about 20,000 tons more. There is always a 
demand for imported dates in Pakistan,” he continued. There are about 200 shops of dates in the 
Khajoor Bazaar of Karachi. Categorizing the dates quality and price-wise, the local trader said local 
dates are available at Rs50 per kilogram in wholesale, while imported ones are being sold at Rs125 to 
Rs200 per kilogram, he said. A brief survey conducted by The News revealed the prices of imported 
dates are higher by up to 80 percent in retail .Kamran, a roadside vendor, did not agree that retailers 
were making such a hefty profit. “We are not earning a profit of more than 20 to 25 percent, if 
transportation, logistics and other costs are subtracted,” he added. 

Gold imports decline by 
43.48pc in 11 months  
Business Recorder,2nd July 2014 

ISLAMABAD: The gold imports during the first 11 months of the outgoing fiscal year 2013-14 plunged 
by 43.48 percent as against the same period of last year. According to data revealed by Pakistan 
Bureau of Statistics (PBS), during the period under review, 4,177 kilogram of yellow metal worth of 
US$ 172.950 million was imported as compared to the import of 5,740 kg valuing $306.005 million 
during July-May 2012-13. The overall imports of metal group, registered a decrease of 9.26 percent 
during the first 11 months of the year 2013-14 against the same period of last year. The metal group 
imports in to the country during the period under review were recorded at $2.7438 billion against 
imports of $3.024 billion during same period of last year. Similarly, imports of iron and steel scrap 
registered increase of 11.43 percent during July-May (2013-14) as compared to the imports during 
July-May (2012-13). Iron and steel scrap imports into the country were recorded at $669.551 million 
during the first 11 months of current fiscal year against the imports of $600.847 million during same 
period of last year. The imports of iron and steel, however decreased by 13.62 percent by going down 
from $1.44688 billion during July-May (2012-13) to $1.25 billion this year whereas the imports of 
aluminum wrought and worked increased by 2.46 percent by going up from $112.921 million to $115.7 
million. 
The imports of all other metal and articles were recorded at $535.778 million during the period under 
review against the imports of $557.284 million during same period of last year posting a negative 
growth of 3.86 percent. On month on month basis the gold imports in May 2014 registered a decrease 
of 100 percent when compared to the imports in May, 2013 and April 2014 as no gold was imported 
during the month due to the ban on import of gold imposed by the government. Similarly the overall 
metal group imports in May 2014 decreased by 16.76 percent and increased by 14.01 percent when 
compared to the imports during May, 2013 and April 2014 respectively. The imports of the metal group 
in to the country decreased from $352.298 million in May 2013 and increased from $257.199 million in 
April 2014 to $293.241 million in May 2014.Similarly the imports of iron and steel scrap in May 2014 
increased by 44.15 percent and 16.88 percent when compared to the imports of May 2013 and April 
2014 respectively. The imports of iron and steel in May 2014 decreased by 13.03 percent and 
increased by 11.29 percent when compared to that of May 2013 and April 2014 respectively. 

CPI-based inflation up by 
8.22pc in June  
Business Recorder,1st July 2014 

ISLAMABAD: The country's Consumer Price Index (CPI) based inflation rate during June 2014 
increased by 8.22 percent as compared to that of June 2013. On month-on-month basis, the CPI 
inflation increased by 0.61 percent in June 2014 compared to May 2014, said Asif Bajwa, Secretary 
Pakistan Bureau of Statistics while addressing a press briefing here Tuesday. Talking to media 
persons, he said that the average inflation rate during the year 203-14 increased by 8.62 percent over 
same period of last year. The Wholesale Price Index (WPI) and Sensitive Prices Index (SPI) in June 
increased by 1.37 percent and 1.11 percent respectively when compared to May 2014. The food items 
that witnessed increase in the prices during June 2014 over May 2014 included tomatoes (60.22%), 
cigarettes (16.18%), pulse mash (3.61%), sugar (3.44%), potatoes (3.26%), spices (2.79%), 
beverages (2.55%), milk powder (2.36%), gur (2.03%), pulse moong (1.98%), eggs (1.64%), milk 
products (1.58%), condiments (1.56%) and milk fresh (1.43%). The food items that witnessed 
decrease in the prices during June 2014 over May 2014 included fresh vegetables (4.83%), chicken 
(3.13%), onions (2.67%), tea (1.71%), beans (1.46%), wheat flour (1.11%) and wheat and betal leaves 
nuts (1.04% each). The non-food items that witnessed increase during the month included household 
servant (2.52%), cotton cloth (2.22%), marriage hall charges (1.46%), education (1.15%), sewing 
needle and dry cell (1.12%), hosiery (1.07%), mechanical services (0.96%) and tailoring (0.92%). The 
non-food items that witnessed decrease during the month included personal equipment’s (0.73%), 
firewood whole (0.42%) and motor fuel (0.12%). On year-on-year basis the food items that witnessed 
increase in their prices during June 2014 over same month of last year included potatoes (138.7%), 
pulse moong (34.39%), cigarettes (33.61%), pulse masoor (17.06%), milk powder (16.11%), fresh 
fruits (15.23%), condiments (13.76%), wheat products (13.68%) and readymade food (13.35%). The 
food items that witnessed decrease during the period under review included tomatoes (35.06%), 
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HUMANITARIAN INTERVENTIONS IN ECONOMIC SECTOR 
Vulnerability Assessment 
and Mapping Unit (VAM) 

According to the Vulnerability Analysis and Mapping (VAM) unit of World Food Program (WFP). 
Following are the highlights of their Pakistan price bulletin for the month of April 2014. 

 The average retail price of wheat and wheat flour in April declined by 6 and 4 percent 
respectively compared to the previous month. 

 Estimates suggest a wheat harvest of some 25 million MT in Pakistan this year, slightly 
higher than the 24 million MT in the previous year. 

 Headline CPI on a yearly basis was recorded at 9.2 percent, while CPI for food rose by 9.9 
percent. 

 Estimates suggest a marginal decline in global wheat production and supply for the year 
2014-15 over the year 2013-14. 

 Modest improvement was noted in the purchasing capacity of unskilled wager earners due 
to the decrease in wheat prices. 

 The Government of Pakistan notified of a small decrease in the price of petroleum 
products. 

Pakistan Microfinance 
Network (PMN) 

 

PMN is a member driven network with a vision to expand access to formal financial services in 
Pakistan. PMN issues its quarterly report namely Micro Watch. According to issue 29, quarter 1st of 
2014, the total number of branches is 2,313 in 94 districts. The penetration rate is 10.40% with 
2,999,186 active borrowers. The gross loan portfolio is 57,068 million (PKR). The total number of 
loans disbursed is 766,942 with total disbursement of 18,841. PMN offers an average loan size of 
24,566 (PKR). The network has a strength of 5,854,688 savers with the total worth of 34,450 million 
(PKR) of saving. The average saving balance is 5,884 (PKR). The total number of policy holders of the 
PMN are 3,179,341 and the sum insured is 42,344 million (PKR). 

AKHUWAT 

 

Progress Report as of June 2014 

Progress Indicator Total 

Total Benefiting Families 536,133 

Active Loans Utilized by Males Entrepreneurs 346,193 

Active Loans Utilized by Females Entrepreneurs 214,940 

Amount Disbursed PKR 8,922,908,842 

Percentage Recovery 99.85% 

Active Loans 238,657 

Outstanding Loan Portfolio PKR 2,460,992,744 

Number of Branches 272 

Number of Cities and Towns 186 
 

KASHF FOUNDATION . General Loan and Outreach 
Active Clients and Portfolio 

 Jan – March  
2014 

Oct – Dec 2013 

Total Kashf Clients 336,243  323,8200 

Cumulative Portfolio 4,396,104,758  4,026,530,363 

Cumulative Loans in Quarter 

 Jan – March  
2014 

Oct – Dec 2013 

Cumulative Loans  1,761,164  1,696,311 

Amount Disbursed 1,823,854,000  1,691,772,000 

Loans Disbursed 63,581  60,988 

Average Loan Size Rs. 28,123  Rs. 27,557 
 

Association for Gender 
Awareness & Human 
Empowerment (AGAHE) 

Credit & Enterprise Development Loan (CED) 
 
Number of target districts: 02 
Number of target tehsils: 03 
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Gwadar was notified as a separate district on 1st July, 1977.The name originates from Gwat which means air and Dar, the door. The district 
headquarter is in “Gwadar” town. The district is located in the south-west of the Quetta City, the provincial capital of Balochistan, sharing its 
boundaries in the west with Iran. District Lasbela is in the east and KECH and Awaran Districts are in the north. Due to the deep sea port, 
Gwadar District has been developing fast. It has a scenic coastal highway that originates from district Lasbela and passes through the Gwadar 
district. The district has a 620 Kms coastline along Arabian Sea. The most significant feature of the Gwadar District is Gwadar Port, a deep sea 
warm water port. It is located on the eastern bay of a natural hammer-head protrusion of land, from the coast, distended into the apex of 
Arabian Sea. By virtue of its geographic location and developmental projects, Gwadar is going to be an advanced and developed coastal city at 
par with other famous coastal cities of the world, in the coming years. The terrain of the district is mountainous and consists of coastal plains 
and valleys having an elevation ranging from 0 to930 meters above Mean Sea Level. 

Agriculture 
Gwadar falls in the tropical agro-ecological zone bearing a total potential agricultural area of 50,219 hectares (Agriculture Statistics, 2008-09), 
which is approximately 4% of the total geographical area of District Gwadar. The geographical area of Gwadar is 1,264 thousand hectares out 
of which 14% (182,105 hectares) is unavailable for cultivation. The Potential Area available for agricultural crop cultivation is 50,219 hectares, 
i.e. 4% of the total geographic area. The district has vast potential for agricultural development but water scarcity is the major constrained. 
However, this could be overcome by efficient conservation of flood water and the recharge of existing water resources. This would increase the 
cropping area of Gwadar. 

Land Utilization of District Gwadar 

Unit Hectares(000) 
Total Geographical  Area 1,246 
Total Arable Land 18 
Cultivated Area 50 
Net Area Sown 3 
Forest Area 17 
Not Available For cultivation 182 
Culturable waste 32 

Source: Agriculture Statistics Baluchistan 2008,09 

Kharif Crops Production in District Gwadar 

 Crop  Area (Hectares) Production  
( Tonnes) 

Lentil(Masoor) 16 6 
Vegetables 20 114 

Fodder 12 442 

Source: Agriculture Statistics Baluchistan 2008,09 

Rabi Crops Production in District Gwadar 
 Crop  Area Sown  

 (Hectares) 
Production  
(Tonnes) 

Fruits 2,796 18,057 
Vegetables 20 114 

Melons 13 1.70 
Coriander 3 1 

Source: Agriculture Statistics Baluchistan 2008,09 

Livestock 
In District Gwadar, livestock farming system is not much pronounced but it still provides livelihood to many families of the district. The livestock 
mainly comprises of goats, cattle and camels. A large variation of sheep and goat population has been observed. Cattle are reared for getting 
milk because buffaloes are very rare. Asses and camels are available in a significant number and are important sources of draught farming 
and haulage 

.Livestock in District Gwadar 
Animal Number 
Cattle 12,000 
Buffaloes 1,000 
Sheep 18,000 
Goats 89,000 
Camels 1,000 

Economy Profile – District Gwadar 
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Poultry 53,000 
Asses 4,052 

Source: Pakistan Census livestock, 2006 

Fisheries 
Fishing is primary source of income for the people of Gwadar and most of the families are involved in this sector in one way or the other. 
According to the 1998 Census, 31 per cent of district's population belongs to those people who are directly engaged in the fishing sector. 
Fisheries sector contributes substantially in the livelihood of the people of the coastal belt in district Gwadar. The 600 Kms long coast is 
blessed with various kinds of fishing a large quantity and being close to Karachi possesses flourishing business opportunities and activities for 
fishing business. In 2013, the production of fish was 43,085.363 metric tons, with an estimated value of 464, 181, 5900 rupees. Fishing 
business is considered to be the mainstay of the economy for coastal community. Due to water scarcity agriculture activities are at a limited 
scale. The fish produced in Gwadar district is sold to the packing factories in Gwadar, Pasni and Karachi which is later exported to other 
countries. 

Fish production and its value 2013 
Production(Metric Tonnes) Value (Rupee) 
43,085.363 464,181,5900 

Source: Fishery Department Baluchistan 

Year Types of Fisher Man Total 
Full Time Part Time Occasional 

2013 6,684 2,530 1,018 10,232 

Source: Fishery Department Baluchistan 
 

 

  

. 
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Multan is known as the 'City of Sufi Saints (Pirs) and Shrines’. The City has many superbly designed mosques, shrines and tombs. A 
network of rails, highways and air flights connect Multan to the rest of the Country. The city offers trading facilities to the entire region for 
vegetables, grains and agro-based products. Multan is the financial hub of southern Punjab. Multan is a versatile city with economy base 
ranging from rich heritage artifacts to modern day industry. Multan’s vast economy is based on industry which includes Sugar & flour mills, 
foundries, fertilizer factories, Textile & weaving & dyeing industry, & most importantly agriculture. 

Agriculture 
The Agriculture contributes almost 21 % of the domestic gross production of country. Multan is basically an Agriculture District. More than 
80% population derives its earnings from Agriculture in one way or the other. The Kharif crops of Multan are Rice, sugarcane, cotton, jowar, 
bajra and maize while the Rabi crops of Multan are wheat, barley and sunflower. 
81% of the total reported area is cultivated in Multan whereas the rest of 19% area is un-cultivated. Wheat and cotton is cultivated at most of 
the cultivable land of this district.  

Land Utilization of District Multan 
Unit Hectares(000) 
Reported  Area 379 
Annual Cropped Area 489 
Cultivated Area 307 
Un Cultivated Area 72 
Forest Area 0 
Not Available For cultivation 45 
Culturable waste 27 
Source: Punjab Development Statistics 2013 

Kharif Crops Production in District Multan 
Crop  Area Sown in 2012-13 

 (000 Hectares) 
Production in 2012-13 

(000 Tonnes) 
Rice 9.71 16.19 
Sugar cane 3.64 186.10 
Jowar 2.30 1.70 
Bajra .80 .50 
Maize 4.20 17.10 
Cotton 169.16 744.57(in Bales) 
Source: Punjab Development Statistics 2013 

Rabi Crops Production in District Multan 
Crop  Area Sown in 2012-13 

 (000 Hectares) 
Production in 2012-13 

(000 Tonnes) 
Wheat 173.20 503.46 
Barley .06 .09 
Rapesaeed 1.90 1.70 
Sunflower 4047 8107 
Source: Punjab Development Statistics 2013 

Industry 
There are over 600 industrial establishments in Multan , the eminent of which are cotton ginning/pressing mills (20%), rice mills (13%), textile 
related (12%), cold storages (4%), and agricultural implements (2%). Other industrial units occurring in higher frequency are packages, sizing 
of yarn, soap detergents, solvent oil extraction, and vegetable ghee/cooking oil etc. 

S.No Type of Industry No of Units 
1 Auto Parts 05 
2 Beverages 04 
3 Biscuits 08 
4 Chemicals 05 
5 Cold Storage 22 
6 Cosmetics 01 
7 Cotton Ginning &Pressing 123 
8 Doubling of Yarn 03 
9 Drug & Pharmaceutical 08 
10 Embroidery 02 
11 Fertilizer 01 

Economy Profile –District Multan 
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12 Flour Mills 52 
13 Glass & Glass Products 02 
14 Glue 01 
15 Hatchery 04 
16 Hosiery 06 
17 Industrial Burn Gases 08 
18 Leather Foot-ware 01 
19 LPG Gas 01 
20 Lubricants 07 
21 Paper Cone 08 
22 Packages 16 
23 Paints & Varnishing 02 
24 Paper & Paper Board 07 
25 Plastic Products 03 
26 Ply Wood & Ply Wood Products 04 
27 Poultry Feed 06 
28 Ready Made Garments 07 
29 Rice Mills 81 
30 Sizing of Yarn 13 
31 Soap and Detergent 14 
32 Sodium Silicate 07 
33 Solvent Oil Extraction 12 
34 Surgical Cotton 01 
35 Tannery 11 
36 Textile Processing 13 
37 Textile Spinning 22 
38 Textile Weaving 29 
39 Vegetable Ghee 12 
40 Wool Scouring 04 
41 Woolen Textile 08 
Source: Nespak Master plan for Multan 

Livestock 
Livestock sector maintains a unique position within the agriculture sector of Pakistan. It contributes 51% to the value addit ion in agriculture 
sector of Pakistan. It also contributes 9% to the GDP of Pakistan. Besides, this sector provides foreign earnings, dairy products’ needs, food 
security and daily cash income to the people of Pakistan. It helps to reduce the income inequalities, especially in case of emergencies 
(floods, crop failure). Hence this sector is considered as the most secure source of livelihood for small farmers and landless poor. The share 
of Sindh province in livestock population of Pakistan is 20%.  The livestock population of district Multan is given in the following table. 

Livestock in District Hyderabad 
Animal Number 
Cattle 499,000 
Buffaloes 416,000 
Sheep 81,000 
Goats 594,000 
Camels 1161 
Horses 1524 
Asses 8521 
Mules 589 

Source: Pakistan Census livestock, 2006 
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ARE SAVINGS ACCOUNTS USEFUL? 
By Farooq Tirmiz 
Daily Dawn, 13th July 2014 
 
Savings account is one of the most commonly known types of bank 
account. More than 17m Pakistanis have one. And yet the savings 
account may well be one of the most useless types of account 
available in the country. Think about what a savings account is: it is 
supposed to be the vehicle a person uses to accumulate their short 
and medium-term savings with the hope of a healthy rate of return as 
well. Yet the overwhelming majority of savings accounts earn less 
than a 6pc interest rate at a time when inflation is closer to 8.5pc per 
year. Why on earth would anyone put their money in an account that 
promises to cause you a loss in inflation-adjusted terms understand 
why the banks offer savings accounts: it is a cheap way for them to 
raise money that they can then lend out (mostly to the government) at 
higher interest rates. Borrowing money from a depositor at 6pc and 
lending it out to the government sounds like a pretty easy way to make 
money. That probably explains why one of the biggest factors in 
bankers’ compensation is the  number of current and savings 
accounts they are able to get customers to open as well as the 
amounts in those accounts. But the millions of people who walk into 
banks every day and deposit money into savings accounts really 
ought to learn about the many better options that now exist. It was 
understandable for them to have savings accounts before the late 
1990s, when there were hardly any asset management companies in 
the country and fixed income and money market funds did not exist. 
But they do today, and people should seriously consider them as 
options for their savings needs. Let’s revisit why a savings account 
should be used in the first place: a savings account is where you put 
money that you will not need over the next month but will need within 
the next two to three years. Any money you need sooner than that 
needs to go into a current account for more ready access. Any money 
you need for later than that should go into a fixed income fund, which 
invests in medium and long-term bonds or even a stock market fund if 
you want to save for longer than 10 years. A savings account would 
be justifiable for the intermediate term. Suppose you are saving up to 
buy a car and know that it will take you two to three years to get 
enough money to buy one. Or maybe you want to make a down 
payment on a new apartment and need to save money for it. Savings  

Accounts would be appropriate for such uses, were it not for the 
existence of a better alternative. Money market funds are also 
mutual funds, but unlike regular mutual funds, are designed to give 
you faster access to your money. A stock fund or a fixed income 
fund typically takes two to three business days to give you your 
money back from the time that you first request it, and can 
sometimes take up to six days. Money market funds, however, 
typically clear your money to you by the next business day, making 
them ideal for shorter durations. What makes them better than 
savings accounts is the fact that they earn a significantly higher rate 
of return. And for those so inclined, Sharia-compliant options are 
available from virtually every asset management company in the 
country. Rates of 9-10pc are more common among these funds. 
They do not usually beat inflation by much, but they are better able 
to keep pace with it I should warn you that money market mutual 
funds are somewhat riskier than conventional bank accounts. 
During the financial crisis of 2008, when both the stock and bond 
markets collapsed, it was discovered that many money market 
funds had invested in highly risky bonds that they were not able to 
sell. As a result, many such funds refused to honor redemption 
requests, at times for months on end. Admittedly, the asset 
management industry and the Securities and Exchanges 
Commission of Pakistan (SECP) have come a long way since then. 
There is a much clearer demarcation of high-risk and low-is funds 
and the SECP is more diligent about enforcing the laws as they are 
written. But they do remain a higher risk than a typical bank 
account. Then again, as I have said earlier, nothing is without risk. 
We often assume that bank accounts are without risk. Yet the truth 
is that there is no such thing as deposit insurance in Pakistan. 
Unlike the US and Europe, bank accounts are not guaranteed by 
the government. If something were to go wrong at a major bank, the 
State Bank of Pakistan would probably step in to help fix the 
problem. But under the current law, it does not have to. So if you 
are taking on that bit of risk, you might as well get a little extra 
return for it. 
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FOREIGN POLICY IMPERATIVES  
By Ikram Sehgal 
Published in Express Tribune 24th July 2014 

 
The bitter home truth about our foreign policy is that none of the 
major political parties can deny the opening narrative of the PML-N’s 
manifesto for the 2013 general election: “Pakistan today is at war 
within, while isolated abroad. Its independence and sovereignty 
stand compromised, its economic weaknesses are forcing us to go 
with a begging bowl in hand, while foreign states undertake 
unilateral strikes on its territory and non-state actors use it as a 
sanctuary to pursue their own agendas, oblivious to Pakistan’s 
national interests”. We have been muddling along on a ‘passage to 
nowhere’ because of the self-serving agendas of both our civil and 
military rulers alike. Pakistan’s geographical location is a strategic 
asset rather than a liability; the ‘Strategic Vision’ must rebalance the 
geostrategic and geo-economic priorities. This can only flow from a 
coherent ‘National Security Strategy’; we have none! Briefing the 
Senate Committee on Foreign Affairs on June 25, the prime 
minister’s adviser on foreign policy, Mr Sartaj Aziz, said “the top 
priority would be accorded to the country’s own security rather than 
the agendas and priorities of other countries… and that a policy of 
non-interference in the affairs of other countries can make this 
possible.” Given the willingness of our rulers to sell the country down 
the river for their own survival, are these crucial caveats possible? 
Since our political parties are not on the same page about some of 
our foreign policy considerations, a ‘Common Minimum Agenda’ 
must be drafted. We must decrease our dependence on others, the 
core objective being economic revival and sustained development, 
political differences notwithstanding. We must eschew our populist 
rhetoric to reduce the gap between the expectations of our people 
and the reality. Without energy, we cannot have manufacturing; 
without manufacturing, economic development is not possible. 
Pursuing expansion of investment and trade (and not aid), resolving 
the energy crisis must be a priority. Eliminating extremism will mean 
peace within and on our borders. Pakistan is not only a geopolitical 
bridge from the North to the South, but also a geo-economic corridor 
connecting the East with the West. From Gwadar to Kashgar in 
China, Central Asia and West Asia, the China-Pakistan Economic 
Corridor (CPEC) underlines our strong relations with China. The 
CPEC is a ‘game-changer’ for expanding regional trade and 
investment, energy infrastructure and economic integration. The 
Ukraine crisis and the Western sanctions gives us a geopolitical 

opportunity as Russia (with China’s support) attempts to integrate 
Eurasia into the world economy. Closer ties with the Asean 
countries, Africa and Latin America will open new avenues for 
economic cooperation. Whoever crafted the enduring delusion that 
Afghanistan gives us ‘strategic depth’ was a no-brainer; presently, it 
only gives us strategic headaches. Intensified dialogue with Kabul 
could help minimize the use of territory against each other and 
reduce the trust deficit. Constructive engagement could also ensure 
effective border management and revenue generation from transit 
trade, the return of three million Afghan refugees and facilitate 
counter-narcotics operations. While increased trade and economic 
linkages with India is necessary, peace is not possible without 
resolving outstanding disputes, including Kashmir and the water 
issue. Unless a genuine and credible process addresses mutual 
concerns, meaningful change in the relationship will remain elusive. 
We must also transform our relationship with the US by challenging 
the narrative; we are simply not getting our message across. The 
US is a key partner not only in trade and investment, but for 
enhanced defense and security considerations, particularly in 
countering terrorism. Our nuclear status must be given the same 
recognition as India’s. To fill the impending vacuum in the region, 
the US must treat us as a partner rather than a supplicant. The 
Muslim world is central to Pakistan’s foreign policy, with excellent 
relations with Saudi Arabia at the very core. Continuing engagement 
with ECO, Saarc, OIC and Asian countries is important in both the 
global and regional context, traditional ties with the UAE, Malaysia, 
Qatar and Bahrain must be expanded. Can we gloss over our 
special relationship with Bangladesh and benefit each other by 
introducing a no-visa no-tariffs regime? Looking after the Pakistani 
community abroad, our foreign missions must mobilize their 
potential to advance our national interests. Our diplomats must 
pursue balanced relationships, eschewing involvement in issues 
where our direct interests are not at stake. We need to build a Grand 
National narrative and project a soft image to enhance our 
international stature. The diplomatic space must enhance our 
foreign policy options, the core elements of foreign policy 
imperatives remaining constructive engagement, non-interference 
and advancement of economic cooperation. 
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THE IMF WHITEWASH 
By Dr Muhammad Yaqub 
The News, 10thJuly 2014 
 
On July 7 the IMF released its staff report on the economy of 
Pakistan, which served as a basis for the successful completion of 
the third quarterly review under the Extended Fund Facility 
(EFF).The written part of the report is a whitewash to justify its 
decision that was made on political and expediency considerations. 
However, the statistical tables attached with the report tell an 
interesting and disturbing story.  The selected economic indicators 
show a decline in the rate of economic growth from 3.6 percent in 
FY13 to 3.3 percent in FY14. This rate of growth in FY14 is sharply 
lower than the 4.14 percent quoted by the finance minister in his 
budget speech in June. The Memorandum on Economic and 
Financial Policies signed by the minister of finance and the governor 
of the State Bank of Pakistan on June 19, 2014, attached with the 
IMF report, concedes that “we now expect that GDP will expand by 
about 3.3 percent in FY2013/14”. As was expected by many 
economists, the IMF documents confirm that the statement of the 
finance minister in the budget speech to the National Assembly – 
that the economy grew by 4.14 percent in FY14 and that “this was 
the highest growth in the last six years” – was false. In fact, at 3.3 
percent it was the lowest growth rate in the last many years. The 
rate of saving of the private sector, which for definitional purposes 
also includes public-sector enterprises, declined from 18.1 percent 
in FY13 to 15.7 percent in FY14. However, with improvement in the 
budget deficit partly due to foreign grants, gross savings went up 
slightly from 13.2 percent of GDP in FY13 to 14.0 percent in FY14. 
The monetary sector continues to show a high rate of increase in 
money supply which, at 12.4 percent in FY14, is four times the 
increase in output. While it is a welcome decline from 15.9 percent 
in FY13, it should be clear that as long as monetary expansion is 
way above the growth in output, inflationary pressures will continue 
to mount.  There is a marked shift in the contributory factors for 
monetary expansion. In FY13, government borrowing from the 
banking sector was exclusively responsible for money creation but in 
FY14, the foreign and private sectors also contributed to the growth 
in money supply. While the shift in the sectorial factors for monetary 
expansion is a welcome development, the continuation of excessive 
increase in money supply does not auger well for price 
developments. The budgetary situation remains murky. The IMF 
documents show that the overall budget deficit declined from 8.2 
percent of GDP in FY13 to 5.7 percent in FY14. However, 
conceptually the two are not comparable. The deficit for FY13 
includes in it the payments made to clear the circular debt while the 
deficit for FY14 does not. If this and some other corrections are 
made, the deficit in FY14 would stand at about 7.2 percent. The 
decline in the deficit of about one percentage point of GDP reflects 
entirely the fall in development expenditure from 4.6 percent of GDP 
in FY13 to 2.9 percent in FY14. The current expenditure in fact went 
up from 16.3 percent of GDP in FY13 to 16.9 percent in FY14. The 
increase in current expenditure was shared both by the federal and 
the provincial governments.  On the revenue side, the major 
improvement was in non-tax revenue which mainly reflected higher 
SBP profits due to a higher government debt to the SBP. FBR 
revenue showed only a marginal improvement from 8.5 percent of 
GDP to 8.8 percent and the provincial tax receipts remained 
stagnant as a percentage of GDP. As regards inflation, the IMF 
concedes that even using the official price statistics “inflation 
rebounded to 9.2 percent year-to-year in April and, going forward, 
12-month inflation is likely to edge up to 9.5 percent by end-June”. 
The report makes no attempt to hide the fact that the IMF was 
preoccupied with ensuring foreign inflows to get repaid and build up 
reserves rather than focus on inflation. The balance of payments 
statistics show an all-round deterioration in its fundamentals but a 

buildup of foreign exchange reserves because of extensive external 
borrowing and foreign grants and the sale of the existing national 
assets to foreigners. While the temporary buildup of foreign 
exchange reserves pleases the IMF, ensuring continuation of 
servicing of external debt including its own, the underlying trends in 
the fundamentals of the balance of payments are worrisome for the 
country. But the IMF neither highlights them nor recommends 
structural reforms to correct them.  Trade deficit has widened from 
$15.4 billion in FY13 to $16.6 billion in FY14 and deficit on the 
service account from $1.4 billion to $2.1 billion during the same 
period. The combined deficit on goods, services and income 
account went up from $20.5 billion in FY13 to $22.6 billion in FY14.  
The balance of payments was saved from collapse by a rise in home 
remittances from $ 13. 9 billion in FY13 to $15.3 billion, and a 
massive amount of external borrowing. As a result, external debt as 
a percentage of GDP went up from 21.5 percent in FY13 to 22.5 
percent in FY14. Foreign debt servicing as a percentage of exports 
of goods and services went up from 21.1 percent in FY13 to 25.1 
percent in FY14. The most pleasing aspect of external 
developments for the IMF was that gross reserves of the SBP went 
up from $6.0 billion in FY13 to $9.3 billion projected for the end of 
FY14. But it was made possible by foreign inflows rather than any 
improvement in the fundamentals of the balance of payments. 
Several conclusions can be drawn from the above narrative. The 
government was able to mobilize large foreign exchange resources 
which, in combination with rising home remittances, helped it to 
escape from external debt default, finance a rising deficit in the trade 
and services account and still leave some amount to build up foreign 
exchange reserves. But in the meantime, foreign debt has increased 
and foreign debt profile has deteriorated. Thus, a temporary relief 
coming from abroad will haunt the country in the period ahead. On 
the budget front, the improvement in the overall deficit of about one 
percent of GDP is almost entirely due to a drastic cut in 
development expenditure. Foreign financing helped the government 
reduce its reliance on bank borrowing but the fundamentals of the 
budget remain weak. There is no breakthrough in improving the tax-
to-GDP ratio, no tax reforms to bring into the tax net the rich and 
powerful such as the profiteers in the underground economy, the big 
landlords, and small businesses, and no significant change in the 
direct-indirect tax ratio. The public should expect no relief from 
inflation. Under its letter of intent submitted to the IMF, the 
government is committed to further increase energy prices and pass 
on the cost of inefficiency and theft in distribution of electricity and 
high profits of private electricity producers to honest consumers. Its 
price pressures will be reinforced by continued reliance on indirect 
taxes and on a high rate of monetary expansion. Thus, the inflation 
faced by the public will continue to remain high even if the official 
statistics are made to show a declining trend. Moreover, 
development expenditure as a percentage of GDP is declining. But 
the more disturbing aspect of it will emerge in FY15 when the bulk of 
whatever development expenditure is made will go to the prestige 
projects to satisfy the imperial impulses of the rulers rather than 
being put to better use to accelerate economic activities and 
improve education, health and living conditions of the masses.  
Ignoring the underlying adverse trends emerging from its own 
statistics, the IMF report states that “the programmer performance 
has been mostly positive and the balance of payments situation is 
improving”. It is quite clear that the IMF is an equal partner with the 
government in camouflaging the actual economic situation, and 
adding to the long run vulnerabilities of the economy without any 
major structural reforms under its programme. 
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ECONOMIC DIRECTORY 
 

GOVERNMENT DEPARTMENTS 
Economic Affairs Division 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9209769/0092-51-9203215 
webmaster@ead.gov.pk 
www.ead.gov.pk 
Block C, Pak Secretariat, Islamabad  

Ministry Of Finance 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9206382 
so_coord1@finance.gov.pk 
www.finance.gov.pk 
Room # 514, Block-'Q', Finance Division, 
Pak. Secretariat. Islamabad 

Ministry of Planning, Development and Reform 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9206639 
contact@pc.gov.pk 
www.pc.gov.pk 
“P” block Pakistan Secretariat, Islamabad. 

Pakistan Bureau of Statistics 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9106515 
chiefstat@pbs.gov.pk 
www.pbs.gov.pk 
Plot # 21, Mauve Area, G-9/1, Islamabad, Pakistan 

Federal Board of Revenue 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9207540/0092-51-111-227-227 
helpline@fbr.gov.pk 
www.cbr.gov.pk 
Federal Board of Revenue House, 
Constitution Avenue, G-5, Islamabad 

Board of Investment 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9224101/ 0092-51-111-776-348 
chairman@pakboi.gov.pk 
www.pakboi.gov.pk/ 
Ataturk Avenue, G-5/1, Islamabad 

Ministry of Commerce and Textile Industry 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9205708 
mincom@commerce.gov.pk 
www.commerce.gov.pk 
Room # 322, Block "A", Pak-Secretariat, Islamabad 

National Commission on the Status of Women 
Govt. of Pakistan 
0092-51-9224875 
info@ncsw.gov.pk 
House No. 39, Street No. 56, Sector F-6/4,Islamabad 

Privatization commission of Pakistan 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9205146/0092-51-9208525-7 
www.privatisation.gov.pk 
Privatisation Commission 
5-A EAC Building Constitution Avenue 
Islamabad 

Planning & Development Department 
Government of Punjab 
0092 42 -9210480 
info@pndpunjab.gov.pk 
www.pndpunjab.gov.pk 
Planning and Development Department, 
Civil Secretariat, 
Lahore 

Finance Department 
Government of Punjab 
0092-42-99212223 
finance.punjab.gov.pk 
Finance Department Government of the Punjab 
Civil Secretariat, Lower Mall, Lahore 

Industries Commerce & Investment Department 
Government of the Punjab 
0092-42-99210534-5 
icid.punjab.gov.pk 
2-Bank Road, Old P&D Building, Civil Secretariat, 
Lahore 

Punjab Board of Investment & Trade (PBIT) 
Government of Punjab 
0092-42-99205201-06 
info@pbit.gop.pk 
www.pbit.gop.pk 
Punjab Board of Investment & Trade PBIT 
23 Aikman Road GOR-I, Lahore Pakistan 

Securities and Exchange Commission of Pakistan 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9207091-4 
enquiries@secp.gov.pk 
http://www.secp.gov.pk/ 
Securities and Exchange Commission of Pakistan 
National Insurance Corporation Building, 
Jinnah Avenue, Islamabad-44000, Pakistan. 

Planning & Development Department 
Government of Sindh 
0092-21-99211921 
Room No.335, 2nd Floor, Sindh Secretariat No-2,Karachi 

Planning and Development Department of AJK 
Govt. of Pakistan 
0092-5822-921992 
Secretary.dev@pndajk.gov.pk 
Planning and Development Department Muzaffarabad 

Industries and Commerce Department 
Government of Sindh 
0092-21-99211290/0092-21-99211197 
www.site.com.pk/ 
Industries and Commerce Department 
Room# 303 2nd Floor, Tughlaq House, 

Finance Department 
Government of Sindh 
0092-21-99222101 
www.fdsindh.gov.pk 
Finance Department,  
Government of Sindh, Sindh Secretariat No.4-A,  
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Sindh Secretariat, Karachi Court Road,Karachi 
Sindh Revenue Board 
Government of Sindh 
0092-21-111-778-000/0092-21-99213944 
dc.hqs@srb.gos.pk 
www.srb.gos.pk 
Sindh Revenue Board (SRB)  
Head Office, 9th Floor, Shaheen Complex,  
M. R. Kiyani Road, Karachi 

Sindh Board of Investment 
Government of Sindh 
0092-21-99207512-4 
info@sbi.gos.pk 
www.sbi.gos.pk 
1st Floor, Tower B, Finance & Trade Center 
Shahra-e-Faisal 
Karachi, Pakistan. 

Finance Department 
Government of Kpk 
0092-91-9212614 
www.financekpp.gov.pk 
 

The Sarhad chamber of Commerce and Industry 
Government of Kpk 
0092-91-9213313-5 
sccip.psh@gmail.com 
www.kpcci.org.pk 
Sarhad Chamber of Commerce & Industry  
G.T Road, Peshawar,Kpk 

Finance Department 
Government of Baluchistan 
0092-81-9201272 
www.balochistan.gov.pk 

Planning and Development 
Government of Baluchistan 
0092-81-9201052 
www.balochistan.gov.pk 
Block -6, Balochistan Civil Secretariat, Sahara-e-
Zargoon, Quetta, Balochistan 

Revenue, Usher and Zakat, Excise and Taxation and 
Cooperative Department 
Government of Gilgit Baltistan 
0092-5811-920393 
info@gilgitbaltistan.gov.pk 
www.gilgitbaltistan.gov.pk 
Gilgit-Baltistan Secretariat, Gilgit 

Finance Department 
Government of Gilgit Baltistan 
0092  5811 920420 
www.gilgitbaltistan.gov.pk 
Gilgit-Baltistan Secretariat, Gilgit 

Planning and Development  
Government of Gilgit Baltistan 
0092  5811 920214 
www.gilgitbaltistan.gov.pk/ 
Gilgit-Baltistan Secretariat, Gilgit. 
 

SMEDA 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-42-99204701-12 
helpdesk@smeda.org.pk 
www.smeda.org 
4th Floor, 3rd Building, Aiwan-e-Iqbal Complex, Egerton 
Road, Lahore 54000, Pakistan. 

State Bank of Pakistan 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-21-111-727-111 
info@sbp.org.pk 
www.sbp.org.pk/ 
Central Directorate I.I. Chundrigar Road 
Karachi 

Securities and Exchange Commission of Pakistan 
Government of Pakistan 
0092-51-9207091-4 
enquiries@secp.gov.pk 
http://www.secp.gov.pk/ 
Securities and Exchange Commission of Pakistan 
National Insurance Corporation Building, 
Jinnah Avenue, Islamabad-44000, Pakistan. 

UNIVERSITIES AND COLLEGES 
Pakistan Institute of Development Economics 
0092 51 9248051 
admissions@pide.org.pk 
Quaid-i-Azam University Campus, P.O. Box. 
1091,Islamabad 

University of the Punjab 
0092-42-35832604 
infocell@pu.edu.pk 
www.pu.edu.pk 
Canal Bank Road,Lahore 

ISRA University 
0092 22 2030181-4 
info@isra.edu.pk 
Hala Road,Hyderabad Sindh, Pakistan 

Institute of Business Administration Karachi 
0092-21-38104700 
info@iba.edu.pk 
www.iba.edu.pk 
University Road, Karachi-75270 

Lahore School of Economics 
0092-42- 35873629 
msyed@lahoreschool.edu.pk 
www.lahoreschoolofeconomics.edu.pk 
Lahore School of Economics Intersection Main 
Boulevard Phase VI DHA, Burki Road,Lahore  

Pakistan Institute for Environment-Development Action 
Research 
0092-51-2820359 
k.h.qutub@piedar.org 
www.piedar.org 
Office No: 3, First Floor, 64-E Masco Plaza, Blue Area, 
Islamabad 

NUST Business School, Islamabad School of Economics, Quaid-i-Azam University, 
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0092-51-90853000, +92-51-90853001  
www.nust.edu.pk 
mailto:naukhez@gmail.com 
Principal NBS, National University of Sciences & 
Technology, H-12, Islamabad. 

Islamabad, Pakistan 
0092-51-9064-3063 
www.qau.edu.pk/economics 
Quaid-i-Azam University, Islamabad 45320 
 

Zulfiqar Ali Bhutto Institute of Science and Technology  
0092-21 111-922-478 
info@szabist.edu.pk 
www.szabist.edu.pk 
SZABIST 90 and 100 Clifton, 
Karachi 75600, Pakistan 

Virtual University of Pakistan, Lahore  
0092 42 111 880 880 
www.vu.edu.pk 
Virtual university of pakistan M.A. Jinnah campus, defence 
road, off raiwind road, Lahore, Pakistan. 

Sukkur Institute of Business Administration, Sukkur  
0092-71-5630272 
www.iba-suk.edu.pk 
Air Port Road  
Sukkur, Sindh, PAKISTAN 

University of Karachi, Karachi  
0092.21.99261300-07 
info@uok.edu.pk 
www.uok.edu.pk 
Main University Road Karachi - 75270 Sindh, Pakistan 

University of Sindh, Jamshoro  
0092-22-9213170 
dean.cba@usindh.edu.pk 
www.usindh.edu.pk 
University of Sindh, Allama I.I.Kazi Campus, 
Jamshoro-76080, Sindh, Pakistan 

Abdul Wali Khan University, Mardan  
0092-937-9230657-8 
www.awkum.edu.pk 
Nowshera Mardan Road, Mardan 

Institute of Management Science, Peshawar (IMS) 
0092-91-9217408/9217443 
info@imsciences.edu.pk 
www.imsciences.edu.pk 
Institute of Management Sciences 1-A, Sector E-5, 
Phase VII, Hayatabad, Peshawar- Pakistan   

Islamia College University, Peshawar 
0092-91-9216660 
jalaluddin@icp.edu.pk 
www.icp.edu.pk 
Islamia College University, Peshawar 
 
 

University of Peshawar, Peshawar/ Department of 
Economics 
0092-91-9216733 
economics@upesh.edu.pk 
www.upesh.edu.pk 
University of Peshawar 

Lahore University of Management Sciences (LUMS), 
Lahore  
0092 -42 111 115-867 
www.lums.edu.pk 
Lahore University of Management Sciences, D.H.A, Lahore 
Cantt, 54792 

University of Azad Jammu & Kashmir, Muzaffarabad, 
Azad Kashmir, Muzaffarabad 
0092-5822-960466-470 
info@ajku.edu.pk 
www.ajku.edu.pk 
University of Azad Jammu & Kashmir, Administration 
Block, Challa Campus Muzaffarabad, Azad Kashmir 

Imperial College of Business Studies, Lahore 
0092-42-35978525-39 
www.imperial.edu.pk 
Behria Chowk/Shakam Chowk Lahore. 

Institute of Management Sciences, Lahore 
0092-42-111-191-938/ +92 42 35751115-8 
info@pakaims.edu.pk 
www.pakaims.edu.pk 
23-E-III, Gulberg-III, 54660 Lahore, Pakistan 

National College of Business Administration & Economics, 
Lahore  
0092-42-3575-2716, 19 
admission@ncbae.edu.pk 
www.ncbae.edu.pk/ 
National College of Business Administration & Economics, 
40-E1, Gulberg III, Lahore 54660, Pakistan 

University of Management & Technology, Lahore 
0092-42-35212801-10 
info@umt.edu.pk 
www.umt.edu.pk 
University of Management and Technology 
C-II, Johar Town, Lahore 

Commeces Institute of Business & Emerging Sciences, 
Karachi  
0092-21-34320074-6 
info@commecsinstitute.edu.pk 
www.commecsinstitute.edu.pk 
40-B, Block-6, P.E.C.H.S., Shahrah-e-Faisal 
Karachi-75400, Pakistan 

Institute of Business and Technology, Karachi  
0092-21-111-428-428 
www.biztek.edu.pk 
Korangi Road Karachi 75190, Pakistan 
 

Karachi Institute of Economics & Technology, Karachi  
0092-21-35091114-7 
shahid@pafkiet.edu 
www.pafkiet.edu.pk 
Korangi Creek, Karachi 75190 

Karachi School for Business & Leadership  
0092-21-34855382 
info@ksbl.edu.pk 

Newport Institute of Communications & Economics, Karachi 
0092-21-34541067 
Info@newports.edu.pk 
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www.ksbl.edu.pk 
National Stadium Road Opp. Liaquat National 
Hospital,Karachi 
 

www.newports.edu.pk 
159/O, Block-3, Kashmir Road, PECHS, Karachi 

 
HUMANITARIAN ORGANIZATION 

Citizens Network for Foreign Affairs 
International NGO 
0092-51-2654132, 0092-51-2654172 
ksyed@cnfapakistan.org 
www.cnfa.org/pakistan 
House no 8 ,Street # 30, F-7/1 Islamabad  
Islamabad Capital Territory 

Community Research and Development Organization 
Local NGO 
0092-91-5852202 
info@crdopk.org 
House No. B-2, New Arbab Colony, Abdara Road, Peshawar 

Community Uplift Program 
Local NGO 
0092-51-2256043 
info@cup.org.pk 
House No. 12-A, Street 28, Sector F-8/1,Islamabad 

Development Alternatives Inc 
Local NGO 
0092-51-2652891-4 
uzair_adil@dai.com 
House No. 4-A Street No. 42, Sector F-7/1,Islamabad 

Karwan Development Organization 
Local NGO 
0092-459-395760 
info@karwan.org.pk 
Behind Telenor Tower, Near Railway Bridge, 
Kalabagh, Tehsil Isa Khel,Mainwali 
 

Mercy Corps International Pakistan 
International NGO 
0092-51-2878082-84 
anoor@pk.mercycorps.org 
www.mercycorps.org/countries/pakistan 
House No. 152, Main Margala Road, Sector F-6/3 
Islamabad 

United Sikhs 
Local NGO 
0092-333-9113230 
unitedsikhs-pakistan@unitedsikhs.org 
Office No.176-A, UG Deans Trade Centre, F.C Chowk, 
Peshawar 

Chenab Development Foundation 
Local NGO 
0092-51-4860974 
info@cdf.org.pk 
House No. 431, West Service Road, Sector: I-8/2 
Islamabad 

Pakistan Fisherfolk Forum 
Local NGO 
0092-213-5092862/0092-213-4534463 
pakistanfisherfolk@hotmail.com 
Sachall Hall, Ibrahim Hyderi, Bin Qasim Town,Karachi 

Participatory Development Initiatives 
Local NGO 
0092-21-35842762 
pdi@pdi.org.pk 
PDI House, 2nd Floor,Plot # 34-C, Street # 10, Badar 
Commercial, DHA Phase- V,Karachi 

Employers' Federation of Pakistan 
Local NGO 
0092-213-2411049 
info@efp.org.pk 
2nd Floor,State Life Building No. 2,Wallace Road,Off. 
I.I. Chundrigar Road,Karachi 

Imran Khan Foundation 
Local NGO 
0092-42-35782741-4 
yahya.jamil@imrankhanfoundation.org.pk 
75-D/1, Gulberg III,Liberty Roundabout,Lahore 
 

Caritas Pakistan 
International NGO 
0092-42-36315584 
caritas@caritas.org.pk 
Caritas Pakistan National Secretariat, 23/3 Race 
Course Road - Pakistan 

Sanjh Foundation 
Local NGO 
0092-345-9997877 
sanjh_org@hotmail.com, 
Sanjh Complex Dinpur Alipur road Muzaffargarh 
 

AAGAHI 
Local NGO 
0092-42-37000730 
info@aagahi.org.pk 
256 /5 -B, PCHF Defence Road , Lahore 

Badin Development Organization 
Local NGO 
0092-300-3314695 
bdo.bdn@gmail.com 
Khaskheli Mohalla near Ali Medical Centre Badin 

Jahandad Society for Community Development 
Local NGO 
0092 42-35181549, 
info@jscd.org.pk 
100 B, Iqbal Avenue Housing Society (opp. Shaukat 
Khanum Hospital) Johar Town Lahore 

Shah Sachal Sami Welfare Association 
Local NGO 
0092-244-381244 
shahsachalsami1live@hotmail.com 
House No 127, Gulshan Bhittai Colony, Near Mehran Colony 
Disposal 

US Agency for International Development, Pakistan 
Donors 
0092-51-2080000 

Helping Hand for Relief and Development 
Local NGO 
0092-051-8438800 
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infopakistan@usaid.gov.pk 
USAID Pakistan, American Embassy, Ramna 5, 
Diplomatic Enclave,Islamabad 

fazal.rehman@hhrd.pk 
HHRD Plaza, Plot #1,Bazar No-7, Street No.38, Umar Market, 
G-10/4,Islamabad 

Focus Humanitarian Assistance Pakistan 
International NGO 
0092-51-111253254 
focuspakistan@focushumanitarian.org 
Serena Bussines Complex Level 9, Khayaban-e-
Suharwardy, Islamabad 

Balochistan Civil Society Network 
Local NGO 
0092-300-7633573 
balochistan.csn@gmail.com 
Sui Gas Road Murad Colony Dera Allah Yar 
 

Peace Through Prosperity 
Local NGO 
0092-51-8437479 
info@bringptp.com 
House.No.107, Street No. 49, Sector: F-11/3, 
Islamabad 

Coastal Association for Research & Development 
Local NGO 
0092-853-361175 
card.org.pk@gmail.com 
ilyasani Mohalla Dam Bunder P.O Winder 
 

Friedrich Naumann Stiftung 
International NGO 
0092-51-2278896 
office13@pakistan.fnst.org,  pakistan@fnst.org 
House No. 19, Street No. 19, Sector F-6/2,Islamabad 

Asian Development Bank 
Donors 
0092-51-2600351-69, 0092-51-2087300 
adbprrm@adb.org 
Level 8, North Wing, Serena Business Complex, Khayaban-e-
Suhrawardy, Sector G-5,Islamabad 

Canadian International Development Agency 
Donor 
0092-51-2279138-41 
webmail@cidapsu.org.pk 
House No. 18, Begum Sarfraz Iqbal Road, Sector G-
6/4, P.O. Box No. 2934,Islamabad 

The World Bank 
Donor 
0092-51-9090000 
mariamaltaf@worldbank.org 
20-A Shahrah-e-Jamhuriat , Sector G-5/1,Islamabad 

Japan International Cooperation Agency 
Donor 
0092-51-9244500 -7 
4th Floor, Serena Office Complex, Plot No. 17, Ramna 
5, Khayaban-e-Suhrawardy, Sector G-5/1,Islamabad 

The Asia Foundation 
Donor 
0092-51-2650523 
tafpk@asiafound.org 
House No. 7, Street No. 58, Sector F-7/4,Islamabad 

Youth Commission for Human Rights 
Local NGO 
0092-42-6666404 
ychr@syberwurx.com 
F-6, Capri Center, Firdos Market, Gulberg-3 / House 
No.122, St.3, Officers Colony, Cavalry Ground, Lahore 

Human Oriented Poverty and Education Foundation 
Local NGO 
0092-333-5958405 
naveed_ps@yahoo.com 
Block No. 56, 1st Floor, Suit No. 2, INT Center, Sector: G-
10/4,Islamabad 

Leadership for Environment and Development 
International NGO 
0092-51-111-511-111 
main@lead.org.pk 
LEAD House, Sector: F-7 Markaz ,Islamabad 

PAK Education Society/Pakistan Development Network 
Local NGO 
0092-21-34631377 
LS-4, ST-23, Qasba Colony,Karachi 

Sustainable Development Policy Institute 
Local NGO 
0092-51-2278134, 0092-51-2278136 
main@sdpi.org 
House No. 38 Embassy Road, G - 6/3,Islamabad 

Socio Agri Development Forum 
Local NGO 
0092-244-314225 
socioagriforum@yahoo.com 
P.O Shah Pur Jahania Nawabshah  

Democratic Commission for Human Development 
Local NGO 
0092-42-35854412 
dchd@dchd.org.pk 
40 Block D, Model Town,Lahore 
 

Canadian Hunger Foundation 
International NGO 
0092-992 337033 
ikhan@chf-partners.ca 
Canadian Hunger Foundation  House No.881 A,Near Pakistan 
Radio Station Mansra Road, Jhangi. 

Semiotcs Consultant (PVT) Limited 
Privately Held Company 
0092-51-2271248 
mail@semiotics.pk 
Semiotics Consultants (Pvt) Limited Flat 6-7, 2nd 
Floor, Block-13, Pearl Center, Super 
Market,Islamabad 

ShoreBank International 
Donors 
0092-51-2297928-9 
contact@sbksbi.com 
House no,262, Street 5, Sector F 10/3,Islamabad 

Association for the Development of Pakistan 
International NGO 
volunteer@developpakistan.org 

Global Fund for Women 
International NGO 
001-415-2484800 
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Association for the Development of Pakistan, PO Box 
2492, San Francisco, CA 94126 USA 
 

asiapac@globalfundforwomen.org 
222 Sutter Street, Suite 500 San Francisco, CA 94108, USA 
 

Islamic Development Bank 
Donors 
0092-51-9222249 
www.isdb.org 
Islamic Development Bank, Field Office, Room 415, C- 
Block, Pakistan Secretariat, Islamabad 
 

CIDA's Programme for Advancement of Gender Equality 
Women Organizations 
0092-51-208-6000 
isbad@international.gc.ca 
High Commission of Canada, P. O. Box 1042, Islamabad, 
Pakistan 

Pakistan Poverty Alleviation Fund 
Local Ngo 
0092-51-111-000-102   
www.ppaf.org.pk 
1 Hill View Road, Banigala, Islamabad, Pakistan 

Rural Community Development Society 
Local Ngo 
0092 -423-7901130 
www.rcdspk.org 
1st Floor Hajvery Plaza, Khajooranwala Road, 
Begum Kot Ferozwala  
District,Sheikhupura 

AKHUWAT 
Local Ngo 
0092-42-35122743, 0092-42-35156382 
info@akhuwat.org.pk 
akhuwat.org.pk 
19 Civic Center, Opposite Minhaj-ul-Quran University, 
Township, Lahore 

Rural Support Programme Network 
Local Ngo 
0092-51-2829141,0092-51-2829556 
Info@rspn.org.pk 
www.rspn.org 
House No.7, Street 49, F-6/4 Islamabad, Pakistan. 

Apna Microfinance Bank 
Microfinance Bank 
0092-21-35865352-55 
info@apnabank.com.pk 
www.apnabank.com.pk 
K-4/3 & 4/4, Ch. Khaliq-uz-Zaman Road, 
Gizri, Karachi, Pakistan. 

Association for Gender Awareness & Human Empowerment 
Local Ngo 
0092-42-35291211, 0092-42-35957916 
info@agahe.org.pk 
www.agahe.org.pk 
ouse No.3, Block A, Lalazar Colony, Phase II, Raiwind Road, 
Lahore 
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� �  ��� � �ذ � � � �ا�� � ر�ن �۔ �ح � � � �� � � � � � �ل � و�� : رواں ��ا�م آ�د

 �� ا�ر ںا�� �ا � �س � � ں� � ا� ا� ا�ے،� اور دا�ں � ز،�،آ�، ��، � � � دوران � � � ا���

�  رو� ��� � آ�� را�� �ا � �� آ� �ا � 0.59 �ح � (ا�اط زر)�� �ظ � �� �� � � دوران  ر� وا� � ��

�ار رو� ��� � زا�  35� �   � 0.67ا�� �ا � �  �دہ� � ز �ح � (ا�اط زر)�� �ظ � �� �� ا�ر ں�س �

�  ر� وا� ا� آ��  �� � �وہ �� � � دوران � � اس�۔  � 0.55� � ا�� �ا � � �  � �ح � � �� � ��

س � ۔ ا� � ر� � � ��ور �ا� 27� �  �� � � ں� � ��ور �ا� 5ا�� اور � ں� � ��ور �ا�21�ر �

� � �� وا� � � دوران آ� �ار رو�  2014 ��� 3  � � � �� �� �دہ ا�ادو�ر � ى�ف � �ر � �تادارہ �ر و�� �

�  ��� � آ�� رو� � �رہ  �آ� �ار ا ،�0.67�ح � (ا�اط زر)�� �ظ � �� �� ا�ر ں�س � ر� وا� � ��

�  �اررو� ��� آ�� رو� �  ��ارا ،�رہ� 0.64 �ح � (ا�اط زر) � � �ظ � �� �� ا�ر ں�س � ر� وا� � ��

�  ا�رہ �اررو� ��� آ�� رو�  �ا�رہ �ار ا ،� 0.62�ح � (ا�اط زر) ���� �ظ �  �� ا�ر ں�س � ر� وا� � ��

�  آ�� ���ار رو� �35�  و  ا�ادا�� �۔ � 0.60�ح � (ا�اط زر) �� �ظ � �� �� ا�ر ں�س � ر� وا� � ��

�  ار رو� ��� � زا� آ��� 35� � �� � � دوران � � � �� �ر �  � �ظ � �� �� ا�ر ں�س � ر� وا� � ��

�  �� وا� � � دوران � � � � � 2014 ��� � � � � �� ا�� �ا �۔ ا�ادو�ر � � 0.55 �ح � (ا�اط زر) �

دال �ش،دال  ،� � �و ،ُ��� � �ا�ے، �، �خ �چ، �زہ دودھ، ا ز،��، آ�، � ا�� �ا � ان � � ں� � ��ور �ا� 21

اور   �� ز�ہ �،�،آ�،� ان � �� � � ں� � ��ور �� � �� ا� �� � ��ور �ا� �د �ر اور دال �� �

۔� � ر� � � ��ور �ا� 27اس � �وہ  �� � ��ور �ا� �د دال � �  

 �ح � � � � � � �� و��

 � ا�� � ر�ن
 روز�� ا��

04  ���2014  

 

ا�ادو�ر ��ل  �� � �� ا�اف �� � ىا�د �د � �� �رہ �� � � 2014�ل  �� �� �� : و��ا�م آ�د

�رہ  � � 14-2013�ل  �� �� � و�� �ذرا� � � � � اسر�۔ �� ��رہ �ف � � �� �� � �� � � ��

�� �� ىا�د �د � �� ىاور ا�د (ا�اط زر)، زر��� �
�
-2013�ف � �ل �� � ۔ ذرا� � �� و��ا�اف �رے �

�ل  �� ،ر� � 9.3�ح  � �ح �� ا� ،ر� � 4.1 �� ى�� ا�د � � ا� � �ر � � 4.4� �ف �� �� � � 14

2012-13  ��� �ح ��ت  � �رہ �ف � � � ، ا� � 3.3�   �و� ر� � 2.1  � � � زر� �از �وہ۔� � 7.8�ح  ��ں�

 � � � � ر� �دہز اس � � �� ىدرآ� ا�� � �ا � �آ�ات � ،ر� � 4.3 �ف � �� � � 4.5 �� � � �

��۔ �� � � �ف � ںو�� �ہ � � �� �ل � � �� �� �� �ڈا� � زا� ر�، �وہ از ربا 16�رہ  �ر�  

�  14-2013�ل  �� ��

ا�اف �� � �� ىا�د  
 روز�� ا��

02  ���2014  

 ذرا� � �� ��ر(��س ر�ر�) 
� � �ب رو� � زا� �ل � ��   ���ں � �ں � ا � � � �� � ۃر�ن � ز� ���

۔� ر� �ں � �ل � � � ا� � � � �� � ۃر�ن � � ��ں � ز� �ل �  

 � � � �� ۃز� ر�ن �

و � �ب ر ���ں � �ں � ا

 � زا� �ل �
 روز�� �ا� و�

01  ���2014  
 

  



49

©2014 www.alhasan.com

�  860ار � 33��  7�  �ار ڈا� �� 40��  62�وڑ  84�ل � �� �� �� � ا�ں�۔ رو� �� �� 8 � � ىاور �آ� �13

�ار �  30��  6�  �ار ڈا� �� 91��  66�وڑ  62� دوران  2013�ن  30�  2012 ��� � � ا� �� � � �ول �آ� � ��

 � � � � � ا�� � ا��ت � �� �آ�ات � �ول � �ل ��� � � � رواں �� ى�ر � ��۔ �و � �ول �آ� � ��

 ��� �و� �  ا� ،�� � �� ��ر �� ��ز � � ��ا ��ول � �آ� ��ن و � � � ��� ا�ں�� ��۔ زر�د� �

 ڈا� �� �� 24�وڑ  19�ل  � ��ن � �� �� �۔ ا�ں � �� � �زا� ��ں � �آ � 35�ول  �� � �� � 2013�ل  ��

�ن را� � 75��  �� ا
�
�� ��د �۔ ا�� � �� � � � � �آ� � �ار � �ا�  

(آن �� )  ��ن � اس ۔  �� ڈا� �� ر� 26�وڑ  54�ہ � دوران  رہ�ل � � �رت �� �� و�� � ا� �رد� ��ن �ا� م آ � د 

�  � �4.48�  ىدرآ� � ا� � �� � �� � � ا� �آ� � ا� � �� � �� ڈا� � 59�وڑ 29ارب 4�� � دوران 

-2012�ل  ۔ ��� �� ڈا� �� ر� 81�وڑ  42�رت  �ہ � دوران �ا� رہ� � �13-2012�ل  �� ڈا� ر�۔ �� 32�وڑ  75ارب 3

�ل  ۔ ��� � درآ� � ا� �ا� ��� ڈا� 92�وڑ 92ب ار3�  �آ�ا� �ا� �� ڈا� � 74�وڑ  35ارب 4 �� � � ا�13

�۔ وا� �� � � 1.41 �ظ �� �آ� � � ا� �ہ � دوران ��ن � �ا� رہ� � �2013-14  

 �� �رت � و�� ء�ا� �ا�

�ھ � ��� �  
 روز�� �ا� و�

08  ���2014  

ارب رو�  7 �ل � �� � � �� �� ارب رو� � �ھ � 25 آ�� � ��� دوران ��ن ر 14-2013�ل  : �� ��ا�م آ�د

او ر�ل �دار  �ں�� �ڑ � و�، � � او�ت � �ں�� �ڑ ى،� � �د� � �م � � � � ا�ں � �ےر ��ن�۔ زا� ر�

 � � � �  �� �ں� �ا� � �ا �ا� �� �اہ ا�� �ا � � دوران �ل �ام � ��ں � � آ�� � آ�ز � � � �ں�ڑ

� دوران  13-2012�ل  ر� � �� وا��۔ ارب رو� زا� ر� �ت �ل � �� � �� �� آ�� � �ے� � �و�د ��ن ر

۔� ارب رو� ر� 18 آ�� � �  

ارب رو�  25 آ�� � ����ن ر

 � �ھ �
 روز�� ا��

07  ���2014  

�  � � �رڈ� ا�ا�  � �اررو� � �رو� � ا300�  ��� �ن � ����رڈآف ر رل�) �ڈ �ا�م آ�د(��

 ول� �� آ� �ا ����ذر 2014��ف � �� ا آر� � �۔ا�����د �� �رڈ� �ب � � رو� �250

���  وا� � � �ا� ا� � � 2.6� � ا�� �اوراس � � � ��2 �� �� �� � ��� � ول�� �اں �

 ہدرآ� � � �اور �� درآ�� ��� � �رو� ��� �ن � �ھڈ � � �� ��� �رو� �300�ر�  ��� �ن �

�۔ اس � �وہ  ��و�ل � ����� �ن آ� ��� �ر� �� آ� ىا �ا آ� ��رو� � �ھ�� ڈ ��� و�ل �

 �ا ���۔ ��و�ل � �� �رڈ� �ب � � �رو� � � و� ڈ�� �� ��� �ن � �رڈ� ���ن آ� �����

 � �وا� در� و�ا�� �� ���2وا�  �ا� ا�5� 2.6� ��،  ے� �ڈ�� �  �� 10� 2.1� �� 

���اور�  � ��� �ن �
 ر�� �� آ� ىا �ا آ� �رو� �250�  � رو� �250درآ��ہ �  درآ�� � �ن � ����

�  �آر� وا� � � �اورا � �� � � �ذ� � ��رہ �اے  � �۔ وا� ر� � � ��و�ل � �ز���� �ن آ� ���

�۔ ��� � �� ���دہ � �ر� � آ� ىا �ا آ� �ز���� �ن آ� � � �ل � و�� آ�ہ ��  

�ار،� �رڈ � 1� 300��� �ن � 

�� رو� �250  
 روز�� ��ن

07  ���2014  

�  � 14 � � �م �ر� � �ر� �دو�ا �، او�ا � � � �ر� � �ہ ر�ن ا�رك � )�ڈ �ا�م آ�د (��

��  ��د ىج ار � �� ں� � � � � � ى�ر � �� � ى� ار�ل �د وزارت �و� ى� اور � �ىد ى�ر �� � �

 ء�15-2014�ل  � رواں �� �او�ا �م � � �۔ اس � � � ��� ڈال د ارب رو� � ا�� 44ا�� � �ام �  � ں� � �، �

 � ىد ى�ر �� � � � � � �ا �ا � 29رو�  58 � � � �ر� � �درن � � �� � ىد ى�ر �� � � � � �

� � � � �درن � � �� �� ں� � � �دہز � 14 � �� � ف� � ��دہ �  �� � � � �ا �ا رو� � 464.94 

 � � �ر� � �رن � �� ،�� �ے � ��ر ارب رو� ا�� 29 � ا�� � �ر� � ف� � �درن � �، ��

�رن � �۔ �� �دہز � 5�  ف� � ��دہ � � ىد ى�ر �� � � � � � �ا �ا �� �رو 90رو�  22 � رو�  464.94 

�۔ �� ار�ل �د وزارت �و� �� � � � �م � �� � او�ا�۔  �� � � � �ا �ا �  

 ى،�ر �� � � � 14 �

�� �ے � ارب � ا�� 44�ام �   
 روز�� ��ن

05  ���2014  



 �ں� �ر�آم �� �ل � ��  �� ��� � ��وا � � � ى� �آ� �� زور د ر�ار � �� � �� � � ز � �ر�ا

� اب  ��ر � اور �� 25� آ�� ن� �ب � �و� �ر� �۔رواں � �رو 6�  5آم  ��� � �رپ� ر� �، � ؤد� � �

آم  �� ا �ر�ز� � � ا ى� �ں � �ر �ر� � � � آم � 5�  د� آز�� � � � زى� � � اور� � آم � 15� 

۔� �� � ى� � �ا �و� �� � �  

 روز�� ��ن

13  ���2014  

��  ��� ر�ن ر� � ۔ دوران �ل ا �و� � �روں � �� وا� � ر� ء � دوران � �14-2013�ل  ��: �ڈ �او�ف و

�ار 18��  ��و� ا �روں � �� وا� � ر� ء � دوران � �13-2012�ل  � اس � � �� � �و� � �ں�ڑ102�ار 18

 �ں� � �22 �و� � � �ں�ڑ �ا � �� وا� اور اس � زا� � ا� � � �1300�ل � دوران  ۔ �� �� � ر� ��830

��  � ر� �� �  � � � ��741�ار 13� �ھ �  ��285�ار 11ء � 13-2012�ل  �و� �� � � � �رڈا�� ر

� � ر�ن ر� � ۔ � �و� � � �ں�ڑ � �ا�ز اور ا�م � �د وا�  

ء � دوران � 14-2013�ل  ��

�و�  �روں � �� وا� � ر� �

�� ر�ن ر� �  
 روز�� او�ف

12  ���2014  

�  � �� ى� � �� � ى�د ى�ر 14�ل ر�رٹ �ا� �� � �� ى�� � � آف ��ن � � � : ا��ا�

� �  � � � � 4.1� � ىڈ � ر� �۔ � ا� � � 14�ل �� �� � ں��� ��� �ڑ � � ��� � دوران ���

 �� ۔ اس �ا��ت �� ��� � � �رے � � � ��ں � � � � � � � � ��۔ ر�رٹ � ��� �ل �5

�  ىزر�د� � ذ��� � ،� � ا��ت � �رے � ��، �ا� �ا��، �� � ��� � ا�ا�، � ہدو�ر �� � ىڈ � �

 � � � � � � �ا�� ى� � � � �� � ر�رٹ�۔ �� اور�ح �د� � �� اور �ازاں � �� � ��

 ،� ىص �ر� �۔ �� ��ل �� � � ��ل � آ� � � ر�م � و�� �� �� �� اور � ں�� � �م، �رو�ردو� ��

���ں � �ر�
�
��
�
 � �اداروں � �و�ام ��ں اور زر�د� � �را د �� ا��ا� �ھ � آ�ر�م، � �� �� � ��  �رو�� �،� ��

 � �اس �ت � زور د ۔ �� ر�رٹ ��� ��ز ��ر �� � اور��� � ��� � �� و���ں � � � � � � ا�

��  �در� � �� ان ��ت � � ى� �
�
 ر� ى�ر �� ا��ت � �� ىاور � ��ور �� �� ��ں���ت �ا�از �

۔ ر�رٹ � �� ان ر�م ��رم � � �ط � � � ��� � �� ار���� � �رِت �ل � و� �ت � اس۔��

� زرِ�د�  � � ا�2014 �30� �ھ �۔  ى� � زِر�د� � ذ��� � � ا� آ�� � �ف �ح �د� � �� �

ا��ت ���۔  ى�ر�� � �رو�ر رو� � ���ارب ڈا��۔ 3.5�ف  � 2013ارب ڈا� �� � آ� د� 8.7ذ�� �

 � ا�ا�� � � � رو� �ا�م، � ��� ۔ � �� �8.6 � دوران او� �ا� 14� �رچ � ��� � � ر�رٹ �

 �� ا�ا�ت � �ا� � �� � �� د�� �ف � اس ا� � � ر�رٹ۔� ر� ��ت ��� � � �ا� � �ل �� اورا�س �

��ں  �م �ر� �۔ ��� د�� آر� � � �ا �� �� ر� � اب � �ر�د� � و�� � ��ں � �و�د � ا�م �

�وز ��  � � � �60�  � ىڈ �� � ى��ر �� �� ا��� �۔ اس ا�� � رت�و ذ ���� �دہ� ز ں� ��� ��

۔ �� �� � � � ا� وا� ا�دا �� � � �� � از � � ��ں������ �  و��ر �دہ ��۔ �� � � � ىذ� دار �� ���

���ز،��  �،�و ��۔ �� � ىد ��� � اور روز�ر � ى�ر�ار اوارى� � � �� �د � �� � ��زوں��� ا ��
ڈ�ز،  ����

��۔ �� � � �ےاے اورر آ� �  

 �� � �ل � 5�ح �  � � ىڈ �

� ا� ،� � � � 4.1�   
 روز�� ا��

11  ���2014  

�ول �آ�  اور �ن �� �� � ��� ڈا� �� 270�ار  20��  78�وڑ  89ارب  1�  2014�ن  30�  2013 ��� �: ��ن � �ا�

 �ا ��ا �ر�ز�ت را� ا �۔رو� �� � � 8 �آ�ات � �ول � ا�� � �ن �� � 16 �آ�ات � �ول � �� ،� �

۔ ا�ں � �� �رت � � �ھ ��� ى�ر � ��و ��ا� را� � � �� � � آ� � � � �اورا �آف ��ن � �� �

 1�ل  �، �� �� � � �آ� � � ا�� � 35��  � � � �� ا� ��ا �اور و �ا� �ول ا� �� ��� �� �

 21ارب  1�  2013�ن 30� 2012 ��� � �ول � ا� �� � � �ن �� 899�ار  22��  26�ار ڈا� �  579��  51ارب 

 � �� �ول � �ل �ن �� � � � �� �� � � �� �� � �ول �آ� � �ار � �ن �� 58��  28�  �� ڈا� �� 89�وڑ 

 89ارب  1�ل  ��ن � �� ��

 �وڑ ڈا� � �ول �آ�
 روز�� ا��

10  ���2014  
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  ڈ� �� دو�ے � �ا� � � � روڈ �ڈ �
����

�
�
� �
�
�� � 3�� �  �ا ��ح �� � ر� �۔�� ڈ ى� �م � � � �ڈ �� � � �

 �ڑ د �رڈ� �م ر �� � � �رٹ �ل � � ارب � � �
�
۔� ��  

��  �� � � � ں��� � � ونا�ادو�ر � � �� � � � ء � ا�م � �14-2013�ل  �� ��)آ� �ا �ا�م آ�د (ا

ا��  �� زر � ت�� �� وا� � � � ون� � ��روں � � �اور � ��� ىارب ڈا� � �ھ �� �۔ ا�د 15زر � �  ت�� وا�

�ل  �۔ �� �� �� � �� � � �م � �� � ر�م � �ں� ��� ا�زت دے � � �� � ت�� � � ں� ��ر �

�� � ��  � �� �ل � ا� � � زر � �ت� �وڑ ڈا� � 33ارب  14� دوران  � � ��� ں� رہء � دوران � �2013-14

۔� زر � ت�� �وڑ ڈا� � 75ارب  12�  ں� ��� ون� � ں� رہء � � �13-2012�ل  ۔ ��زا� � � 12.37 �  

�� �  � ں��� � � ون�

ارب ڈا� � ��  15زر � �  ت��

 � ا�ن
 روز�� �ا� و� 

14  ���2014  

 �� � �رے � �دہز � �� � ں� ا�ا� اوار� �س � � � � دوران د� 15-2014��ت � ��  �� ��: � �ا�

 � �ا �� �رك�� � �� �� � � دوران � �دہز ا�� ��ت � �� ��� ا � رو� 14-2013ا��ت آ� اور �ل 

� � � �  �� � � ��ر اور � �� � �خ � آ� � ��ن � �۔� �ر ر� ىز�د� � � � رو� � � �� ��

اے)  � � ( ��ا ��� ��ن �� �ز ا۔ � �ر ر� ى� � ��ن � � � � � ا�م ر� � رو� �� � ں� � �� �

�رت اور  ،،� �� دوران ا� 15-2014�وے ر�ر� � ��  ��زہ � اداروں � زر� �ا� � � �� � ‘‘��ا’’ا�ن ا� � 

� دوران  14-2013 �۔�� � ا��ت � ا� � �� � �� � ں� � اوار� �س � �� � � � د� ��ن �

 ںا�� � � ��� ا � �� رو� � �رڈر درآ�ات � � �رن�� � �� اور ��  � ا�ر� � �رن� �ے �� اور ��  د�

� �� �� � � دوران  � �� � �� � � ى� �رو�ر رو� � � د� � 15-2014�� � ��  �دہز �� � �� �

�  د� � ر� � � آ� وا� � �ں � دوران � � �� �� � � � � � �� � � دو �ل � � � رو� � ��� ا �رك�

 � 3.05� �دے  رو� رى�� ڈ� � � ��� ا �رك� �� � � دوران � �� � ا�ں۔� � �ر ر� ى� � � رو� �

� � ��
�
��، ا��ڈ� � � 83.85� �  ��

�
�� � � � 3.05 �رڈ� �دے ر رو� رى��

�
��  � �68.74 � �  � � � � ��

�
��

� � � � � �� � � دوران �رت  �ار رو� �6� �  ى� � رو� �350 �� ا�ٹ ر رو� � �ا ���� ا �ا�

� �  ى� رو� � 223�ار 42� �  � ى� رو� � 400 � � رو� � � �� �رت � � �ر ر� ى� � � رو� � �

�  رو� � 100�ار 6 رو� � �ھ � 200�ار 6 � � �ب � ى� � رو� � 200�  100 � � رو�  � ��ن ��

آ�  �� � �� ��ن � �وا�� ز ��� ا  �اور �� آ� � �ر ��ن � � � ��ر � � �ا� � � ا�ن۔� � �

� �  رو� � 900�ار 1 � � � دوران آ� � ��� � �� � � � � � �� � � ��ر � � � اور �� � �

آ�  ى� آ� � � � �� ا��ت � �� اب �ھ اور �ب � � �وں � � � � � رو� � 850�ار 1 � � �� �

 �ں� � 34 � �ھ � 18 � اس و� �ب � �� � ا�ں�۔ � ر� � �� � � ى� �� � ں� � �� اب ان �

� �  �� �۔ ا�ں � �� � �� �آ� � �ں� � �� � رواں � � دوران � � ر� اور �� �� � � � � �آ�

� � �س  �� � رو� ا��ت � �دہز �ر� � دوران ��ن � 15-2014 �� � �ں�دہ � ى�� � �ر � ت��

 � ��ن � �� � ا�ں۔�،� �ر�ں � �ن � � ��ت �ھ � � � � � � � 15�ر �  � ا�ا� اوار� � �� �

  �ب ��ر � ى� � ا� �ر � اور ا� � �� �� � ى�ش � �ر � � �� �ان � �� �ب � �� �� � �ا�� ى�ر

��  � �� �م �ا � �  � � � �� �ن آ� �� زا� � 200�  � � � �� �ا� � اور � � � دوں� �� � ��

 � �� اب ا �� � � �� � � � ر� �د � �� � او�ت � �� � آ� ��ش � �� �� � � � � ��

۔� � ر� دو �  

 ں� � رو� � � د� ��ن �

� �  
 روز�� ا�� 

14  ���2014  

 � � 85 � �رٹا � � �� � � � � �ا� � � ا�ا�ت � ر�� � آم � � � �رپ) �ڈ �ا�م آ�د(� �

۔ �م � �� �� � � آم �آ� � 1500��ف  �رپاب �  � ن� رواں � �� � ىو � �م � � ا�ر� �ڈو �۔ �وا� ��

 �آ�ات � ، آم � ں� � �رپ

وا � � � � � 85  
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 �ا� ا�ق ڈار � �وز ا�س�  را� � ى� �� ا�د ت۔�� � ا�وزوں � �� � ہ�ذ� �� اور �م آد� � � � آ� �

ا�م �� � �ض �، دو ارب  � ں� ء�ا� دىا�ق ڈار � � � � � �ا� � ��ارت �ا،۔ا�س � �ب �� �� وز �ز

 �
�
���� � ر�ن   �ك �ا� �� � �ر � � �ر� ��� � �ر �وڑ � �  � � ا�ار� �� �� �ا� �� �۔  � � �ر� �

� ۔ ىدے د � ى�ر  

�ىا�زت د درآ�� آ� �  
 روز�� ��ن 

18  ���2014  

آف ��ن  �  ا� ۔� � آ� � �� ڈا� � 36�وڑ 51ارب  14�  � �� ڈا� � 41�وڑ 12ذ��  زر�د� � �� : � ��ا�

��  76 ذ�� � ں���� ڈا� � �� � 65�وڑ  11 ذ�� � ى� � �� وا� � � دوران ��ر ��� 11� ا�ادو�ر � �� 

 �رڈ�� ڈا� ر 36�وڑ  51ارب  14 �� �� � زر�د� � ذ�� � 2014 ��� 11آف ��ن � ��  � ۔ ا�وا� �� � ڈا� �

�  ا�۔�د ��� ڈا� � ذ�� � 78�وڑ  2ارب  5� �س  ں�� ڈا� � �� � 58�وڑ  48ارب  9� �س  � ى�� � � � �

 �� ڈا� � 60�وڑ  48ارب  9�� ڈا� � � ��  20�وڑ  60ارب  9� �  �� ڈا� � 65�وڑ  11آف ��ن � ذ��  � � دوران ا�

 و�� � � دوران ا� ا� � � ںادا� �� ڈا� � 10�وڑ  3 � � ��ں � و�� � � � � آ�، اس � � دوران ا�

��ل ��۔ �� ڈا� � 20�وڑ  2ذرا� �   

�وڑ � �  12.4زر�د� ذ�� 

ارب ڈا� رہ � 14.51  
 روز�� ا�� 

18  ���2014  

 �د ىارب رو� � � �ٹ �ر 71�� �  � ا�آف ��ن � � � : ا��ا�
�
�  ن� ى�� � �ر � � ا�۔� ��

 16�۔ � � �  � �� ىارب رو� � � �ٹ �ر 157�  ا� � �� � � �� � �ح اس �� � �� � �ل �

�ٹ ��  � �� ��ارب رو�  26 � 100اور  50، 20، 10�  � � � �� � ىارب رو� � � �ٹ �ر 71�  ���

 � �� ى� � ىاس � �� � �د �ٹ � �� � � �ام � �� �د ىا� � �� � � � � �ر� � و� � وا�۔�

۔�� � ى� �ٹ �ر  

��  � ا�� � � ا�

 ىارب رو� � � �ٹ �ر 71�

 �د
�
��  

 روز�� ا��

17  ���2014  

آف ��ن � ا�ادو�ر  � ا�۔� � �رڈا�� ر � 176.9 � ى�ر ��� �� �ل � دوران �� �� �� : ��ن ��ا�

-2012�ل  � �� � � ى�ر ��� �� �� ڈا� �73�وڑ 37ارب 4�ر �  �� � دوران � � 2014� �ن  2013 � �� ���

) زا� �۔ �176.9�� ڈا� (67�وڑ 79 ارب 2 � �� � ى�ر ��� �� �� ڈا� � 6�وڑ  58ارب 1 �� وا� � � 13

 � � �� ڈا� ر� 22�وڑ 26ارب 2� ا�� �  � 43.5 ى�ر ��� � �� �ل � دوران �� ا�ادو�ر � �� �� ��

 ،زا� ر� �12 ى�ر ��� ��ل � دوران �اہ را� � �� ���� �۔ ى�ر ��� ��اہ را� � �� ڈا� �13�وڑ 63ارب 1

 ى�ر ��� اس دوران �رٹ �� ،� � � �رڈ�� ڈا� ر65�وڑ 45ارب 1 �� � ى�ر ��� �� دوران �اہ را� �13-2012�ل  ��

��ز � ا�ا  �رو ،� � � ى�ر ��� �� ڈا� �95�وڑ 11� دوران 13-2012، �ل�� ڈا� ر� 9�وڑ  63� ا�� �  � 427.8

� � � �رن � ا� � ��
� ��
�  ��� �� � دوران �� 2014آف ��ن � �� �ن  � ا�۔�� ڈا� ر�52�وڑ 11ارب  2 ��

�� ا� ��� �ہ �رن �ا� ،�� ڈا� ر�15�وڑ 59 ى�ر
� ��
� ��� �� ڈا� 86�وڑ 18 ى�ر ��� �� �اہ را� � �� ڈا� ر�91�وڑ 59 �

�اہ را�  �� ڈا� �33�وڑ 58 �دہ�ل � � ز � �� �� �� ا�ادو�ر۔�� ڈا� ر�6�وڑ 41 ى�ر ��� �رٹ �� ،� � �رڈر

 �ش � � � � و � �، � � �ا� � �م � �� ڈا� �81�وڑ 56�  � � � � � � � �� ى�ر ��� ��

 �� ڈا�، �74�وڑ 8 � �ڈ � ،�� ڈا� ر�68�وڑ 15 ى�ر ��� �� �� �� � ،ڈا� ر� �� 51�وڑ  46 ى�ر ��� ��

۔� � ى�ر ��� �� ڈا� �66�وڑ  4 � �� ڈا� اور �ور � 95�وڑ  2 � �� ڈا�، �ا�رٹ �84�وڑ 8 � � �  

 ى�ر ��� � ؛ �2013-14�ل  ��

  73�وڑ  37ارب  4
�
�� ڈا� � � �  

 روز�� ا��

17  ���2014  

 �ڑ د �رڈ�� ر ارب � � � � اور �رٹ �ل � � 300�  ��� � �� ڈ)  �ڈ ���ر(��
�
�  ��ڈ � �� �� � ��

��  � ں� �� ڈ�ىاور  و � ، وزارت �� �� �ل �ل د �ر�د� �ان � �� � �� � ت۔��� �ل �ل د ںؤد� ��

�م � �ر � ��م � � �۔ � �  �� � � �� ا�� � �� �� � � اور � رہ � �ف ��وں � � ول� �� �ڈ � � �

�� �  � � �� ىڈ� �ور �ول � اور �� ل�۔ �م � �� � ى� � �ر ��ڈ� ى� � �ح ��ر � �ں � �د

�  � ر� � �ا� � � � � دن اور رات � � � �۔ ��ر � �� � نؤڈا � � �ے �� �� � � ر� �ش � � �ر �ر �

�رٹ  �رڈارب ، ر 300 ��� ڈ

��ڈ � ��ل � �� ��  
 روز�� او�ف 

15  ���2014  
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 ��ں �ت
 � ں� ا�� �� �ر� �۔ � ر�م � �� وا� �� � و� � � ں��� � � ون� � آر� �� � � �: �ا�

 و� � � �دہ� ز �دہز ���ر �ر �م �� وا� � � � رہ �� اس � �� � ر�ں� � � �۔ � وا�ں�  زر � � د� � � ت��

 �ھ�ر � ڈ �� � � اور �� � � ��� �وڑ ڈا� � � � 8�وڑ ڈا� � �ھ �  4 ��زر � �  تذرا� � �� �� رى۔�ر� �

�� د� ںادا� �� � � � �۔�� �وز��� ارب ڈا� � �
�
 ارب ڈا� � 15�ل زر � �ادار � � �� �� ت�� � � �� � �

�ر � � �۔ � �  

 �ں � ��ت زر � � د� � �
 روز�� � 

24  ���2014  

ادارے  � � �� ى�ر �� ى� ا�د �ىآ� � �ر �ہ � ىا�� �آف �� س ا � ��ا �ك ���ر (��س ر�ر�) 

�� �  �ف � ��ن � � ‘‘��ڈ’’
� ��� � � اس  � �� �� اور  �� �ار د �� �ا � ى�ر ��� و�� را� � � � �رے �  �

 � �ہ �� �� � ہ � �� ���ڈ � �رے � � �رو ں � ��ن � ا�د �ط � �۔��� ��� � �� �د � � �

�   ى� و� � � � � � ا��ت � ��ہ � ىا�د ��ف � �د ا ��دہ �� � ��ن � � �� � � ��رہ � �ىآ�

�ف ��ن �۔ � ى�  

�روں  ��� و�� �� ر � ��ڈ

� �: �ہ � �� �  
 روز�� �ا� و� 

22  ���2014  

� �  � دوران � � � ����۔ وا� �� ى� �ں� �م � ��ں � ر�ن � رى�� � � � � �ل � : �� ���ا�

�ارب رو� � �� ور� ���  192.2�  � � �� �� � ىارب رو� � �رو�ر 275.4
����  � ارب رو� � ��  83.2�  ��

�� � ا�
� ��
� ���  � �� � ىارب رو� � �� �رو�ر 83.4�ر �  � � �� � دوران � 13-2012�ل  �۔ �� � �ر � � �

�ارب رو� � �� ور� � 95.9�  � �
��������  � ارب رو� � ��  168 �دہ�ل � دوران � � ز �� ���۔ �� � ��

�ارب رو�، �  40.5�  �� � � � �� � � �   � �
�
����� ارب رو�، ��  96.4�  ر�� �ارب رو�، �ڈ ا3.7�  �

�  ۔ �ور �ارب رو� � �� �� � 45�   ىا��  ��ں � ر�ن � � ۔ �� ��� �� � �ارب رو�  50.3 ��

 � ا�� ��ں � ان۔ �اب رو� � �� �� 10�  � �� �ارب رو� ��س ا 25.6�  ارب رو� ر� � �ا�رٹ � 3.8

� �� �م ��ں  ارب رو�، �� � 18.6 �� � �� �م ��ں � �م � ۔ �اب رو� � �� �م �� �� � 22.3� 

�  �ا�� � ان �م �ں �� � �۔ ��ارب رو� ر� 7.6 �� � �� �م ��ں � � �ارب رو�، � 11.2 �� � �� �� 

�  ��� اور �ر � � ى�م � � � ��۔ �ر� � ى�ر ��� ��  �ر� �۔ �� ا�� � ى�ر ��� ا�اا�� � �رف �ا� ��

�  ا� � � �ك � � �  ى� ا�اد � اوارى� � ��ح � � ا� �ر� � ى�ر ��� �� �� � �اور �ڈر�� �� �� ��  ��� 

�د �  � � �� � �� �ں � � � � � �ات آ�ہ � �ل � ى�ر ��� �� وا� � �ر� �۔ ان �م �ں � ى�ر

۔�  

�� � ��ں � �ل  � � �

ا�� � ر�ن �  
 روز�� ا��

21  ���2014  

�� ��  �� � ��ں � � � �ان � �� � � �ر� ا�ف و�ا � � � � ا� و ا�ں � ��ت اور �ا�� � ا�: �ا�

�  �� ى�� � � ل� � �ر� ا�ف و�ا � رواں �� � � ��ار ر� �۔ا� � 10�ح �د �  دى� � � ى�،�� ��

���ر�ا�ن �� �� � � �  ���  اوار� �ں � ى� � � �ل � ر� ر�ر �� �� � �� � � �و�د �� � و � ��ت اور � �

� ��ت  ��ف اور � و�ا � � � � � ف�ل ��ت �� �� �� ا� آ�ن � �ا� � رواں �� ۔ �� ا� �دار ادا ��

�� �  � �و�ام � � درآ� اور �� � �ا �ا � � آ� �۔ ا�ں � �� �ر� � �� �ورت � � � � � �م �

 � اس �ا� � �� � � ا� �� � � �م � � ى� �� � �ر�ل � � � � ںادا� � � � �وع �� � � ى�ر

ارب ڈا� 13� ل � ا�م �  رواں �� �� �� ا�ف و�ا � � � � �� � ا� � زر�د� ذ�� � �رے � � �� �ے �،ا�

�� �۔ � ر� � �8 �ا�ر5� 7 �ا�ر5�ح  � �ل �� � رواں �� � ى�۔ا�ف و�ا � � � � �� � � ��  

� � �:�ر�  � 10�ح  � ��

� ا�  
 روز�� � 

19  ���2014  

 �، � ىا�زت دے د درآ� �� � ى� ���� � آ� ڈ �ا ��� � � 15�  را� � ىا�د � ��)  �ڈ �ا�م آ�د(�� �� �  �ا �� � را� � ىا�د
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